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A record of hearings is presented ccnducted by the
Onited States House 'of Representatives into a bill (H.R. 123) to
provide Pederal grants to elesentary and secondary &chools to carry
on prograss related to citizenship and ethnics, The bill, introduced -
by Plorida Congressman Charles E. Benpett, would be financed by an :
appropriation~of $5,000,000 for etch of three fiscal years. Punds
would be di trihuted in the fcrm of grants to state education
" agencies, . which would be responsibile for setting standards and
‘dewibking the content and nature of citizenship end ethics
instruction. Testimony relating to the bill is présehted by a vatiety
of witnesses, including religious leaders (Beverend Jessie Jackson
and Reverend Norman Vincent Peale), political leaders (Gongressnep
Bennett, Congregsman Carl D. Ferkins), d ‘directors and cfficials of
citizenship résearch centers, parents, egggnxprs, Reu¥spaper
columnists, and spokespersons for interest grougs in areas of
ethical/values education and citizenship education. Topics discusseéd
include sioral deterioration in American society, academic | ¢ :
achievement, educational ohjectxves, soral fiber, vandalisas in '
schools, background of instruction in motals and values ir schools, ~ .
dedication. and responsipility ¢f young pecple,-and lssues involved in .-
values clarxification in schools without parental consent. {(DB) .
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A BILL TO TEACH THE PRINCIPLES OF
CITIZENSHIP AND ETHICS

TUESDAY. APRIL 34 1979 . 9
, Housk or REPRESENTATIVES,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ELEMENTARY, SECONDARY,
AND VOCATIONAL EDUCATION,
. Couumxn: ON EDUCATION AND LAnon,
) ‘ Washington, D.C.
The subcommittee met, imrsuant to call, at'2 p.m., in room 2175,
Rayburn House Office Building, }§1 Carl D. Perkms (chairman of ’

s r

the subcommittee) presiding. \

Members present: Representativ ‘Perkms, Mlller, and Goodling.

Chairman Perxins. The subcommittee will come to order.

The Subcommittee on Elementary,.Segondary, and Vocational
Educatiop is conducting a hearing teday on H.R. 123, a bill to
provide Federal grants to assist elementary and secondary schools
. to carry on programs to teach the pnncnpl.es of citizenship and
ethics.

I would like to éofhmend Congressman Efennett.. the authar of this
legislation, for his long-standing interest in education and the .
improvement of our schools. I know that he has ‘been concerned
about the need for citizenship and ethics education for several
years, and [ am pledsed that the subcommittee was able to schedule
this hearing on Mr. Bennetts bill at this time.

As I understand the legislation, it would authorize $5 mxlhon per
year through fiscal year 1981, for granty to sfate educational
agencies to set up pmgrams of cntizenship and ethics education. The
nature and content of these courses would left up to the states.

[The complete text of FL.R. 123 follows:| ’ :

th A
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IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Jaguaxry 15, 1979 ‘-

gr anummkodnbedmehﬂovmgbiﬂ.whmhmmfmedmthmm
on Education and Labor

~
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A BILL

‘To provide Federal grants to assist elementary and secondary

. schools to ‘carry on programs toteach the principles of
_ citizenship and ethies.

1 BeitenactedbgjtheSenateandHomofRepmm.

tives of the United States of America in Congress assembizd,
That title VIII of the Elementary and Sectndary Education
Act of 1965 is amended by adding at the end thereof the

o~ B )

5 following new section:

{}

&
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1 “GRANTS FOR TEACHING THE PRINCIPLES or

2 *  CITIZENSHIP AND ETHICS

3 “Skc. 813. (a) The Commissioner nhall make grants ‘to
4 State educational sgenies to assist them in es{sblishing and
5 carrying out programs under which students attending public
6 elementary a.nd secondary schools will be pr;vﬂdm
T tion in the principlos of citizenship and ethics. The content
8 .
)

and nature of‘such instruction shall conform to general stand-
ards ppescn’bed by such State agencies. |

10 “(b) For the purpose of carrymg out this secﬁo;l, there
11.is_suhorized to be appropristed $5,000,000 for the fiscal

12 year ending September 30, 1979, and each ‘of..t.he .two suc-

18 cseding fiscal years.”. . RS
'14 . “SEC. 2. Section 422 of the (Feneral Education Provi-

15 sions Act is amended by inserting after “‘the Elementary and

18 Secondary Education Act of lQﬁ?" the foﬂowing: “(other .
17 than section 813)". R IR

Chairman Perkins. [ am delighted, Congressman Bennett, that
you are here, and we welciome you to come around and be seated
and go ahead in any manner that you prefer.

. R \
. N .
STATEMENT OF HON. CHARLES E. BENNETT, A REPRESE(NTA"‘[VE
IN.CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF FL()RIDA‘

Mr. BeENNeTT. | do have a list of witnesses, which I will give to
your secrefary, if they can be called ad seriatum. v ' .

First of all. [ want to thank you and the committee to be present
and testify for this bill. Three witnesses had hoped to be herge, and
could not make it. I ask your consent that the statement of thege
three, Reverend Jessie Jackson, Reverend Norman Vincent Peale,.
and business leader W. Clement Stone be allowed to be included’in
the record. . >

Chairman PEEKINS. Withfmt ebjection, all the statements will be
inserted in the record. ! .

{
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[The statements referred to above fc_)llow:] .\
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TESTIMONY BY REVEREND JESSE L. TACK SON
* SEFORE SUSCOMNITTEE ON ELEMENTARY,
sa:an'n, ARD VOCATIONAL ESUCATION

oN H.R. 128
‘o Agril 24, 1979 .

Last year, mmmwmrm«dwmmm
functionatly iiliserate. if this is into the text century -~ nearly 7 militon
wmmmmmmmmmumm
wchool, yet be trapped in the untenable position of being unsble to function
effectively as citizens. In other words, a grobp the size of the population of the 7
county metropolitan arca of Chicagoe. . LIS

¢ \

Mhmiﬁﬁ:m(m:mmmmmh&nd ‘and
pathology underlying those projecfions and remain a vishie leader in the worid.
Thus, these hearings tre aveicome, -

O schools must become centers of education and not merefy academic emission
centers. It that is to ocour, edacation upon sound, basic principles
encompassed in high expectations -- is the anly meaningfud option,

. We believe our childien can learn -~ that 1t is not their genes that must be altared,

is thei
itis agenda. N

We believe that they nuat learn — it is imperative. We ace behind and must catch
up. There is one black physician for every 3,000 persons against the realirg of one
ﬂumlntemymmcemmmmhrnal,m
black persons. Blacks are fewer than 1% of the architectsand engincers and 2% of
the peacticing chemists. In the city of Chicago we preseatly claim fewer Nack
doctors now, than we did thirty years ago.

O!I.M.M'Hmtor m.umﬁmmmmtm
become involved In
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[, Y leaders, refigious and Dusiness leaders must

education of our children, We urge parents to establish a refutionship with their
chifdren's teachery to pick gp thewr children's report cards and to becorme active in "
PTA or PTSA activities. .

l‘eutrhunaeéesmndqn PUSH-EXCEL schools by providing the incentives of
4 t, career ¢ fing and scholar thips forghe students in those achoots.

ey

flut the core responsibility is the studbniy’. First, to comimit his attendance and
attention to school; to under tale homework; to stidy & minimum of two to tree
hours per night without interference from TV, radio or tefephone. The student, in
other wardh, must have the willingness to discipline himael! or Rersell since we
befieve that the laws of ¢ tence tead to rolt i the faws of sacrifive lead to
development and cahenive growth as per sons,

Operation FPUSH. will no doubt see reason to Gpply for grants under the Fogram
meorparated in s (gRislation.  For more than academic traing, we are
concerned that certam vajues are imparted, We mamtam that we are educa
not r;mds alone, but persons. We know that the death of etfucs is the sebotage
excellence. .

At least two Fihics o
the sdea of challengs
cheap theills, which

media to project somethung other then viclence, sex and
ze cather than civilize owr youth,

With grants and other tec hnu 8l resources made avasiabie through thes legislation,
we intend to keep rheation before the public as a nationad priority, deserving

min e than the misrriy $Y bithion now ailor ated for of. To thus end, we make ths
statement nf Wnpnet snd 83 e yoos our cantinaed efforts to make this a reality.

&

~ /

4

Medea conferences have been sponsored by PUSH with 7

-
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, L4 Aprst 21, 1979 .
> - - e 7 . -
M .
- . -
The Honorable Charles E. Beanett
U. S, House of Reprosentatives r
Washiagton, D.C. 20%15 * .
. . . . ‘
e
Dear Congressman Hennstt: R . L
M.Ay { sincerely thank you for your tavitation to testify before
Congressman Carl Perfinw=fbuse &mmnm on Education and
. Labor on the afteracan of April 24, 1979, at whith time the Committes
wiil hear your Hill on the teaching of the principles of citizenship and
athice, . :
4

Unfartunately, it is fmperstive that | leave Waahington, D. G shortly
after my morming teatimoay before the Senate Gavernment Aflaire
* Sub=Commuitee hearing pn the Congressional Award For Youth,
v S. 221. 1t 1s ngcassaryffor rhe to be in Panama Guty, Florida to
\  participate «n a positiv }nen&ll attstude (PMA)} program which has
beeo schoduled for many monthe, The walue of this program to the
estimatod 2, 500 peraona who will attend will be judged by the resulte
to be achieved by the attendeed from my efforis tg tnatruct and
. motivath them to learn how to use peychological principles in achieving
L) thetr des:irable goais, e - . )
.
.
!\ * Recauss { shall nut personaily be present. { wish to take advantage
of your suggestion to enter my remarke 1gta the hearing record. .
' Mre. Stone, | and the W. Clement & Jessie V. Stane Foundation have
. far many years developed and supported prugrams for the teaching
of: :.hsen-l’vp, ethic 8. hanesty, intsgrily, prrecnal initiatsve, aelf
discipltine, sparitual values, the work ethic, the free engrpriee
. system, voluntary actios, aimn-gigh goats, Jdeaderghip by exarple
and something more ... that which was not previously tadght ustil © o
- [ and a few athers gut nvnlved: how to recugnite, relate, asestrlate
he And .pély pay: hological principles to achieve apy gogl that doesn’t
violate the Laws of God ar the rights of ane’s (hllowmen thraugh
- fearning and applyisg the art of self muitivation and hn.w to rmotivate

authere to destrable goals.
.

45-991 n - 79 - 2 -~
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the ftonorable Charles E. Rennett ’ -
Aprit 21, 1974
Paje 2 . :

‘ W¢ have braken the barrigrs inclementary and hapgh schaols, < a»“rgvs

and universities 1o America and, to sonse depree, thase on every

continent of the world., Fducators an‘d yauth leaders bhave been

trained and motivated toemploy our techniquesy In p(f.l!«ll tnstitutions, .

we have been able to motivate inmates to fearn how to motivate »

themselves at will to become decent, fine ctizens. We have

reduced recidivisim to L6 apong the tens of thousands with whony

we have worked during the last 20 years.

’ . \ . ’

In the Chicago Boys Clubs, we have proved that, regardless of what

crimes the boys comnutted before becammg meinkdds ur'dmw un .
wld bhe

motivated to hecome good cithizens and something more i.'. many

desirable their home environment mught have heen, they

potential high school drop-outs at age T0on s bave heen maots -
vatgd to motivate themscelves to become good students, and some
evekv.\t ellent s holars, +s
® Thr th the Poasitive Mental Attitude philasaphy, the disadvantaged
have learned how to mdlvate themselves to high achievement by
gettung off celief and obtarming employment and keeprng therr )nhq.'. Pas .
In working with Dr, S. . Hayakawa at San Frinciseo State, 1t was"' .
proven that women on relief - - some for many years - - learned to
ivate themselves to gain the necessary Fnowledpe and skill to

aply for and obtam destrable posittons.  As high as 997 have gotten
Y;ah At a reanton of our tirst class after fodvir yeTts, over 757, e
2
erdAwith the same companies,

Poane etheal standards and ... pood citvzenshap,

e concentrate on prevention of the nndesrable "d
rather than only nn the cure,  Thegetore, we must recogigze and mmeet
the need tor ethiyo al qd citizensMip eduqation in the farmative stages .

-

of tntellectual and emotioned ccelopmeng oo the clementary and
e andar® oo e L Father than waetp 1o treat the sliness of I/

critteabity ol cetbare relooso el ) [N
Dy Attt S heaw trer detrred cthine » oas. The soncerse tar qond
Yot foa e ety aen well bestpe, b thoat of athiere and within

o ety At L et ee wath b cend conld ondy add e fBiFayer

. -
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The Heonorable Charles E. Hennett . .
April 21, 1979 e . d‘
‘Page 3 . o ( .
that the values m?lxer(-nt in the, Golden Rule - Daoanto others as

you would have others du unto you and ... don‘t do unte’ others what
you would not have others do ynto you -- will be instilled in the
hearts and minds of ? thase who will be part of sQaping a better
tomorro® 1n responst to citizenshitp and ethical trasnmg oo our
clgmentary and sm";?‘ar'y s choals. Let's keep in mind that there

is nothing in the ConStitu on which prevents the teachung of charadters

.

hongfily,” integrity and all* gualities that develop goud citizens.

* . v
I gfmpliment ypu for the dedication, tite gl\nd effort you have dcvu{d
ward the ggfnciples your Bill, LR, 123, ‘embodics, S

2 -

Yours respet tully,

o
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Norman Cincent Teale . ,

r}'

r

1025 Fitth Avenne . \
NewYork, NY 10028

: . ! ‘ P .

. o
meménrless.ﬂexmtt -

House of Repxesentatives v -
Hasm:\gbm. D.(C., 20515 4
Dear Qng:mmn Bermett: . v

Itiswith:egm!fmatrmttellmﬁntlwiuhem
mtq:emmil 24.mdtherefm'ecammjay privilege

Icmmmmmmmmmdﬁs«mﬁ;ﬁm /

oft:heo:qnitheeuﬂaprivilegemmmtymr
bill, €.R. 128.

/

Allmﬂmtsofhxstmykmu afcnume.ﬁ:ktﬁmemim
system was based at the cutset upon the moxal and ethical
principles established by our forefathers. It stands to
reason that a system of governfent thus based cannot’
continue Torever unless the foundation of morals and ethics
is strengthened from generation to generation. e

Your bill, therefore, in my opinion is a very statesmanlike
and timely effort to give pew meaning to the moral and
ethical principle ypon which our country has developed.

"As 1 read the bill, it seemss to me that it provides through -

axricula and teaching aids to enhance the principles .
t_immhipmdethim.

Itiswsimltpeﬁntﬂedlsﬂmm&nnitmwiu
q:pmﬁlebxllmﬂﬁmtxthubeadcptmwmem

leadership and with a
day all the way, I aa

Cordially yours,

ng Yecitlat

With admiration of your cuts
prayer that God may bless you

’}



C el g
,ilr. BennerT. | also_ask that my entire remarks be printed. and ‘ ‘
that I be allowed to read ons, in order to conserve your time.
Chairman Perkins. Witheut objection. . .-
[The prepared statement of Hon. Charles E. Bennett follows:]

T | STATEMENT OF CONGRESSMAN CHARLES E. BEWNETR,
A% mrORe su‘scmgge ON ELEMENTARY, SECONDARY gﬁ/ . _
. VOCATIGNAL EDUCATION, OF THE WOUSE,COMMITTEE ~ . &  ° _
f / b * - »
_ * ON-EDUCATION AWD LABOR e . S
. ¢ ! ) ‘. . . ® e . 7 é [y J ‘ . : ‘_.‘I'-/‘? . ° &, W
, B . .N’ﬁ‘ﬂ. ]99 ‘ . - - ,. \ ~’: '
. R R

I aghere -to testify on behalf of my bill, H.R. 123 to p

federal grants fo be made by the U.S. Conmissioner of E fon to State N .

under which stu@ents in elemenfary and secondary schools will be prt;vided
& '

fnstruction fn citizenship and ethics.

The legislation leaves up to the state agencfes the content and

nature of the instr::ction. \{ : ' . I
[ strongly encourage the committee to approve this legislation. It

gives an important thrust to meet an fm;ortant need in education. and leaves

the n.etmds and content under the control of local authorities. No massive '

bureaucrkcy {s sither estabHshe.d or *encourged. : . '

You have heard o;' read about the rise in youth crime in America. The

problem is growing and it is not 1imited to any particular part of the ' :
L\country or any one econoric group. .Crimes are being committed by young /

people from rich neighborhoods as well as poor, small towns as well as

big cities,and ru?gl areas as well aT suburbs. ' .

Arrest statistics from the Justice Department indicate that juveniles

account for & disprpportionat share of police arresds natfonally, In 1977
persans under I8 in our count . nted far 417 of the arrests for

serfous crimes, although that age qroup {minus those under 10) was but 5%

of the papulation. -

s
1



Arrest récords also indicate thft’ Juveniles are becoming increasingly

involved in violent crimes including Byrder, rape, robbery and agqravated

7 assault. Statistics show a 2931 incréas juvenile arrests for such

- . crimes between 1960 and 1975 wiile such arrestN\for adujts rose by half: .
. Vi R .

that or 130% in the-same estimted t one out of every six

; dbys will be brought to court before his 18th birthda

&/ ‘ ninm‘ rétter such as a traffic offense.

Youth crime has spilled vver to the schools mere vandaHsm costs the

for ather than a .

- .

nation's pubHc schools nearly 600 million dollars per year. In addition,

—_

/ (//
»
L

theré™are nearixo.mo assaults on teachers each year. But as serious as §
~ .

. aH of these cri st;.tistics are, they are only symptoms of an iliness

that is affhcting our tchools and our society -- and- that illness fs a lack, *
af knowiedge of and lack of practice of the prmcip!es Jf good citizenship

in our gemocracy.

«

LM;ve that this deterioration is due in lerge part to the failure
) ~—&f our schools to pmvide an adequate education in the Ne\d of good

citizemh!p and what it means to our society and to each of us™Ngdividually.

«

This fallure by the schools -- at a t.ime when family life is hecoming
) .
increasingly fragmented - is giving us a new generatidn of Americans no

tonger guided by the ethical principles that have made our nation qreat‘.
L Our cture, like that of other civilizations, is built upon widely
accepted behavioral values. Although values of our cultire may vary somewhat
from individual to individual,’here are certain basic and accepted values,

- in America. * One of the most critical factors in the survival of any

qociety has always heen its ability to tranwmit effectively its carefyully

¢
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lck!eved values to each succeeding generation. T&fom. it hecomeA
responsibiltty of our American schools to educate our children about our

. [ 3
values —- an obligation which s shareg with the home, church, the
* community‘and its various aqencies 2
However, in recent years the schools have failed in this task. This
failure was |f
- a rich Hashfnqton .suburb which has had" 1ts share of youth crine. The

Chief saig® “Much of the crime problem can be traced to the breakdown of

7 fanﬂy 1ife, although laxity in the churches c&:rts and other public

.

E

i

-

{nstitutions -- particularly the public schools system -- have contributed .

' tos disregpect for authority and the rights of others, which leads to

crhﬂual behavior.”

Qur schools were not aluays devoid of instruction in worals and values.
The Thomas Jefferson Research Center, a nonprofit® institution that studies
Amerﬂca s social pmblems, recently issued a report which shows that thed

u
Anerican systen of education used to put much emphasis ‘on worals and ethics.

The Center fuund‘that before HT{, religion and mrals- acceunted for more
than 903 of the content of school feaders. In 1926, the figure had dropped
ta only 61 and today the percentage is almost r;dnexistent. .

) 11ing blow against the teacHing of.values in public schools came

i n the Supreme Cour.t ruled that the fi.rst amendhent prohibits
pra‘yer‘ in puM‘ic schapls.- [t was not just that a prayer qnce.a day had been
or could be ifve;y.;hard sell for morality; but more that there was an
overreaction b-y school boards to the Supreme (ourt ruling by the discontinuing

of teachmg of ethics, standards and values, they fparinq thaf such teaching

wouid be cunudered rnhqmu} instruction. Thic of courae i not the ase.
-

.

| A
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noted regen.tly by the Police cMef of Hontgomry County. Haryhmd . -
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. . . .
Theé courts in no way outlawed \ithnaction in standards -- only v‘ligious

-
.

instruction.
The Thomas Jeffer:son Research Center’s‘Dr. Benjamin D. Mood said of
the overraction by the schools to the Sapreme Court ruling: “The lamentable
disengagement of American education from yts indispensable role in the
woral, ethical r.wealu arose from a grievously erroneous interpretation of
the wise separation of church and state, which error in turmm grew out of
an older and unﬂ.:rtumtel_v still widely accepted error of confusing; m;'a!ity
and ethics with one or another specific ecclesiastical affiliation.”
Although I never felt that allouin-g prayer in puhl‘ic scf/mols should
be ohjectionable to anyone; I also never félt it was all that 'is needed to
meet today's needs of moral and ethical instruction. I a‘gree with the courts
that the teaching of religious belfefs is not the responsibility of our
p;abHc schools.’ The teaching of reHgion is the nsponsibﬂity of the
home add church under our Constitution Houever tbe teachinq and developing
\of proper standa&s of behavior can and should be undertakem by our publfc -
ohchoolsy as long as the instruction steers clear of doctrines of re{igion. .
whicti is not a complicated thing to do. .
Our Amerfcan way of l1ife s based on the supreme worth and dignity of
’{hmn being. It fs only as we are free to discover the truth and have
the will to follow it that we may realize our full stature as worthy heirs of

the great American heritage. [he basic ethical principle which underlies

" this {deal of freedom fs.an understanding of and a concern for the needs

and feelings of others awd the disciplining of our energies in g,constmctive.

not destructive, manner. . It follows Bhat {nstruction in citizenship.
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re/sgonsibniues and ethics is vitally needed fn our schools today.

Dr. Albert Schweitzer once gave a clear definition of ethics everyone

can agrek upon: “In a general sense, ethics -isg the name we give to our

concern for good behayicr'. We feel;;,a;m obligation to consider not only our

-+ own personal well-being, but also that of others and of human society as

. - -

2 whore.s ‘ St coa D
it is more difficu’lg'f‘or a child to develop clear knowledge of citizen-
. S
‘ ship responsibilities to&dﬁ\han it was in former times. Such values u

_té be obtatned largely in the.fa'mly unfit; but the instability that has - .

i3

crept into family life in recent years is. dramatic and frighteninq.

Fewer and feu.er children are being ra[sed in the traditional family
sétting. Recent sl:rveys indicate that 30% of all children under sfx years
of age have just one parent or no parents at.all. One out of every three .
marriages is ending in divorce. Also an. increasing nusber of couples are |
living together with no plan of being parried. '

At a t.ine when mass communications have bridged the gap between the
family and the outside world, these communications have created a gap between ‘
parents and children by their dominant role in the home. .

There have been several dynamic changes -in our society during thé last
100 years that have rent the fabric of our social stability. We hawe gone
from a rural, closed. limited-education and‘rel.iqmus socfety to an urban,

mobile, wfll educated and 'senular society. In addition, we have progressed
fro;; a land of scarcity to a land of a abundance. CBurch attendance, *
helpful to millions of youngsters in the past, is no longer a customary way
of life to millions -- yes to millions of the youngsters who need it most

to be guod citizens.

44 e I 1 .
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Changes which have occurred .e shaken Aﬁgriéa‘s value system and led ‘
to an incrkase in instability in our society, such as growing crime and drug
P ' addiction. Cride is accelerating among the youth of our country, and the -
‘ drug and alcohol cultures have filtered down to our Secondary and even
‘ our grade schools. : ‘ ) - .
‘ . America fs in the process of bringing up 2 generation {lliterate in_
good citizenship. The crisis §s real. The stati€tics on youthful crime
Pl prf:ve it. This trend ;:an be rever?ed through pl.-oper eduCat fonal progradhs
in our schools; and tha‘t's what my bill attempts to accomplish. If we
don't find an[ansne} to this problem our country will be defeated from
within. As Edmund Burke said {n the days of the American Revolution:
"Tell me what are the preva‘nfng sentiments that occupy the minds of
your young men, and f will tell you what is to be the character of the next
generatfon.”

The home and the church can no longer be go]e!y rel‘ied upon. Today they
are least av.anable where most needed. These institutions today are no longer
equipped to handle the job without help from our schools, Those children
:vho are most in need of instruction ace getting it least. )

A recent poll by George Galli*up shows that the Americap public is over-
whelmingly in favor of introducing finstroction in morals and moral beh‘avfor
into the nation's public sc-hools. Gallup polled 1,538 ;dults with the
question: "Would you favor or oppose instruction in the schools that would
deal with morals and moral behayior?” The surve(y fqund that /9% of thgse
interviewed supported Such instruction while only l&f-\‘were opposed. Iwo-
thirds of those surveyed also believed that peonple today do not lead lives

that are as hunest and moral a4 peaple in the past. -

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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It should be noted that the bill before you todayrelates to the teach-
ing of "‘_citizens;:ip and ethics”, which cm; be clearly justif'ied on
.constitutionﬂ grounds. There might be snn;constitutfoml contr;)versy
about teaching morality as approved in the Gallup Poll .although H heH'eve
the teaching of morality would be cleaﬂy;cmstitutimal. Certainly \Arere' '..
can be no question that the bill 'befor-e you s constitutional, limited as
it -fs to teaching citzenship and ethics. .
It- i; ”{‘”’ important to the fufure of Alerica that young people
not only know about the herftage\c:f America in standards, principles
and behavior, t.wt also learn to formulate their own values {n an open
academic _atmsphere where free disz‘ssion may improve a‘d stmngthe.n our
c;ﬁture and- perhaps our.chances fok survival, ‘
" I believe my bill will help to accomplish this and can help our country

to improve our chances for a happy and secdre future. [ urge this

committee to approve {t.

Mr. Bennerr. | am here to testifjr on behalf of my bill, H.R. 123,
to provide, as the chairmap has said, for Federal grants made by

the U.S. Commissioner of Fducation to State educational agencies.

The legislation leaves up to the States the content and nature of the
instruction in citizenship and ethics.

I strongly urge the committee to approve this legislation to meet
an important.need in education. It leaves the methods and content
under the control of local educational agencies. No massive bu-
reaucracy is either established or encouraged. '

You have heard or read about the rise in youth crime in America.
The problem is growing and it is not limited to any particular part

of the country, or any one economic up. Crimes are being
" committed by young people from’rich neighborhoods as well as poor.

Arrests statistics from the Justice Department mdicate -that juve-
niles account for a disproportionate share of police arrests
nationally. ' -

In 1977, persons under 18 in our country accpufited for 41 percent
of the arrests for serious crimes, althgqugh that age group, minus
those under 10, was but 15 percent of the population.

As serious as all the crime statistics are, they are only symptoms
of an illness that is afflicting our schopls and our society, and that
illness: is a lack of knowledge: of, and a lack of practice of the
principles of good citizenship in our democracy. ">~

In recent years, the schools have failed in the task that is before
them. This failure was noted recently by the police chief of Mont-
gomery County, Md,, a rich Washington suburb, which has had its
share of youth crime. The chief said, and I am quoting:

-

-y
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Much of the crime pfoblem can be traced to the breakdown of family life, al st
e e oot for suthomy s the righis of e,

ac » ve Jo a or au

which leads to criminal behavior. vority and the rights of others,
- Our schools were not always devoid of instruction in morals and
values. The Jefferson Research Center, a nonprofit institu-
tion that studied American social problems, recently. issued a

report which shows that the American sys of education used to

put much emphasis upon morals ahd ethics. The center found
that before 1775, religion and morals accounted for more than 90

percent of the content of school readers. In 1926, the figure had:
. dropped to oply 6 percent, and today thé percen is *almost

. nonexistent Lo ’ e

A telling/blow against the teaching of values in public schools
came in 1962, when the Supreme Court ruled that. the first amend-
ment prohibits prayer in public schools. It- was not just that a
prayer once a day had been or could be a verg hard sell for
morality, but more that there was an overreaction by school boards
to the Supreme Court ruling, by discontinuing the teaching of ethics,
standards and values. They feared that such teaching would be
considered religious instruction. ‘ .

This, of coursg is not the case. The sohool!were in no way
outlawed from instruction in standhrds, only religious instriiction.

The Thomas Jefferson Research Center, Dr. Benjamin Wood said,
of the overreaction of schools to the Suprere Court ruling, and I
am quoting now: ‘ L _

The lamentable di t of American education from its indispensable role in
the moral and ethical realm arose from a grievously erroneous interpretation of the
wise geparation of church and state, which error, in turn, grew out of an older and
unfortunately still widely accepted error of confusing morality and ethics with one or
another specific ecclesiastical affiliation. -

Our American way of life ig based on the supreme worth and
dignity of the human being. It isonly as we are free to discover the
truth and have the will to follow it that we may realize our full
stature as worthy heirs of the American heritage.

The basic ethical principle which underlies this ideal of freedom
is an understanding of and a concern for the needs and feelings of
. others and the disciplining of our energies in a constructive, not a
destructive manner. It follows that instruction in citizenship re-
sponsibilities and ethics is vitally needed in our schools today.

Fewer and fewer children are being reared in the traditional
family setting today. Recent surveys indicate that 30 percent of all
children under 6 years of age have just one parent; or no parents
at all. One out of every three marriages is ending in divorce, and
alse’ an increasing number of couples are living together with no
plan of being married. ’

Changes which have occurred have shaken America's valu(e)‘sys—
tem, and ledj to an increase in instability in our society, such as
growing crifie and drug addiction. Crime has accelerated among the
youth of our country, and the drug and alcohol cultures have
filtered down to our secondary and even our grade schools.
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Americs is in the process of bringing up a generation of illiterates
in gpod citizenship. The crisis ig .real. The statistics on youthful

. crime prove it. This trend can"l;l%reversed through proper educas

tional progra’ms‘in our schools, and that is what my bill attempts to
accomplish. If we don’t find an answer to this problem, our country
will be defeated from within. Y - K
As Edmund Burke said, in the days of the American Revolution,
and'T am quoting; “Tell me what are the prevailing sentiments that
occupy the minds of your young people, and I will tell you what is

“

' be the character of the next generation.” | - .-

< The home.and_the church can no ignger t;grl"so'le.ly 'relieq.. .upo'n.'

Today they are least available where most needed. These instifu- -

tions today are no longer equipped to handle the job without ‘help
from our schools. Truly those children .who are most in need of
insttuction are getting it least. . ' ‘

It should be noted that the bill before you today relates to the
teaching of citizenship and ethics, which can clearly be justified on
comstitutional grounds. There might be some constitutional contro-
versy about teachi moral';tx as was indicated in the Gallup poll,
but’'it overwhelmingly show
teaching norality in schools, and I believe-the teaching of- morality
is, in fact, c nstitutional. .

Certainly/ there can be no question, that the bill before you is

" constitutional, limited as it is to teaehing citizenship and ethics. It

. is vitally immrtant to the future of America that young people not °

only know about the heritage of American stan , and principles

_of behavior, but also learn to formulate their own values in an’open
' academic atmosphere where free discussion may improve and

strengthen our culifire, and pérhaps our chances for survival.

I believe my bill &ill help to accomplish this, and can help our
country to improve our chances for a happy and secure futfire. I
urge this.committee to approve it. ’ .

Mr. Cha\rman. I will hand my full statement to the reportar, and

say that the witnesses that will come before will be ones
“who have worked in this field, who knowsome of ractical

‘things about it. Then we will conclude with¥ Mr. Ivan Hill 'and Mr.

Owen Frisby who, like myself, shall we say, arg geperalists in the
field, but not specifically in the educational field. -
Chairman PEeRkINsS. et me ask you ‘a question or two, Mr. .

. Bennett.

*

Is it your idea, in making the money av&able to the State
educational agencies, that we first have a pilot program in somes
local educational agencies selected by the State educational agen-
cies to more or less serve as demonstration projects for the remain-
der of the States. ‘

Mr. Bennerr. That is exactly what I would envision. This hearing
will reveal that a great deal of thought has already been given on a
private endowment basis on how to arrive at texts, and how to
arrive at curricula, and how to téach teachers. But what would
really be needed now would be to see if there were some school
systems, or maybe one or two school systems across the country
which might show to what extent that coutd be made a relatively
universal thing in our school systems, and try to select between the
best of these things, and try it out. Then, if it works, other school
systems would undoubtedly follow it. "

el

the American people to be in favor of -
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The purpose is to stimulate the- pilot type actlvity.
Chairman Prxins. As I understand your bill, the States hre to
" - prescribe .general standards for the gontént and nature of the-
’ . citizenship and ethics education tp funded by the Federal
- ./ Government. With hom do you feel the States ought to consult in'
setting up these standards? ( . ‘
« Do you feel there qught i.,)xhe a“widesgread input from parents,
and other citizens? e L - - .
# . Mr. BennerT. I wopdd think, if this ?ﬂ ne -
-+ school system, or- than one; would’ apply. tothe Gomniiséioner,
. -'and statf the reasons why they felt their, grant weuld be most in
. , keeping with what the hearings here have deyelomd. TN
» . - I would think that they would try to arrivé.at what. the ﬁrenta
\ \  and others felt about citizenship res nsh[nl:;ivs But I really believe,
“when you are not involved-in, teac morals, per se, but you are
involved in teaching titizenship responsibility, there really is: riot’
. that degree of disharmony.
For instance, there'arg some fundamental things that you could
X teach out of triminal law, if you wanted to. After all, we do Have
\ laws “against murder, againkt stedling, and things like that. Yeu
. uld, take off from that basis. You could have di ions-of the
ndations of why these became fundamental to our culture, and
they are part of the criminal law of our cotntry:

rman PErkiNs. How do you feel the States should deal with
parents who may not want their children to t)gert:icipate in these
programs, either because they do not agree with the content of the
courses, or-for any other reasons? -

* Mr. BeNNETT. 1 don’t think that there is any possibility of
anybody disagreeing with the type of program that we are ouflining
in this Kill. After all, it deals with citizenship. It does not deal with’
teaching people how to be good, or moralistic. It deals only with
responsibilities of citizesship. - -

" I«don't think that an Americdn family has the right to say that
their children shall be reared in opﬁsition to the fundamentals of
their Government. 1 don’t really believe that that would be a
.problem. . ., ’ i

- thinklthat it might have been a problem with earlier bills which
I intcoduced, which had to do ‘with teaching of morality. But this
bill does not refer to that. It deals with the teaching of citizenship.d

. don’t believe that there would be any American citizen who would
w & . protest it, and if they did, they should not be allowed to protest it
any more than any other public subject.

Chairman Perkins. Let me ask you this question. Some people
may question the need for this legislation. Do you feel that in the
public schools in gegeral today there is a lacking of t,eaching
citizenship and ethicg

Mr. BenNerT. Yes, I do. In the first place, I think most young
people get more education from TV today than they do from their
school books. Therefore, you have an active anticitizenship input.
You see people who are attractive, charismatic people doing antiso-
cial, anti-American things in a current film that they will see on
TV. You have peer pressures among young people which are against
the establishment. -

- ,
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So you have a lot of input. toward young pebple which is
antiresponsibility, anti-American, ahtigovernment, tigood citi-
zenship. Unless someﬁy fills that void, they are onlybeing taught
one point of view, 'a neghtive ®ne. Certainly the schools are the best
source. It can be argued that the family ought to do it, or that the
churches ought to do it, but the people who need it most don’t have

families, if gny family at all, and don't go to church, so it is not
available to the¢m. . ,
Chairman iNs. Mr. Goodling?
Mr./GoopuNG. I have no questions.

D

—
L]
s

Chairmap Perxins. Mr. Miller, do you have any questions of Mr.

Bennett? . . , -

Mr.&n.um. I am sorry to say, I don't. I apolﬁli-m for getting here
late; . Chairman, and to our colleague, . Bennett. I look
forward to ing your testimony. Thank- you.

Mr. Bennerr. Thank you™

Chairman PerxiNs. Qur next witness is Dr. Frank Goble, presi-
dent of the Thomas Jefferson Research Center, California. Do you

‘want to make a statement at this time, Mr. Miller?

* Mr. Miceer. Not right now, Mr. Chairman.
Chairman PErkiIns. All right. '

Go ahead, Mr. Goble. /

STATEMENT OF FRANK GOBLE, PRESIDENT, THOMAS JEFFERSON
’ RESEARCH CENTER, PASADENA, CALIF.

Mr. GoBLE. My name is Frank Goble. I am the president, as you
said, of the Thomas' Jeffersqon Research Center, a national research
organization headquartered in Pasadena, California. We have been
studying this area of ethics and character development for a period
of 1(:oy years, and we have established as a factual thing that there
has been a very measurable decline in emphasis at all levels of
education since about ‘1900 until today. -~

With few exceptions, there is very little systematic effort to teach
ethics in our schools at various levels™We have found a number of
examples of successful programs, some of them suffer because they
are successful because the teacher is highly motivated and highly
skilled. But we have found one sarticular program which overcomes
this difficulty in that it is designed in such a way that an
reasonably competent teacher can use it. In other words, a higf:
degree of*skill is not required. 2

To give you an idea. This is called the Character Education
Curriculum, as developed b'{ the American Institute for Character
Education in San Antonio, Texas, a nonprofit organization, primar-
ily of educators. Their program has been tested in over 400 schools
in 19 states.

In one case, the test school was a ghetto in the city of In-
dianapolis, Public School 63. The program has been in use there for
at least 8 years, and is still in use. At the time they started,
they reported that their vandalism as measured by
window-breakagealone was running over $3,500 a year. Iff less than
a year, they had solved this problem of vandalism. The
yindow-breakage is now perhaps gl()() a year, which is mostly

<
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- but their academic performance has gone .uup very

\\ r} .

accidental. The young graduates of this ghetto sc
only well trained from the standpoint of discipline

1 are now not
deportment,
idedly, very
measursgbly. ) »

.. A second school,- Tula Vista Elementary School 'in Tula, Vista,
Calif., near San Diego, and this was a school in an uppér-class
neighborhood with approximately half of the children.comink from
we o homes in the neighborhood, and the other half bused.in
from the slums of National City—Mexican-American young people.

. They tested the program for 3 years, and they found that the
vandalism for the 3 years prior to thd test and the 3 yeaf®
of the test, there was a reduction to one-sixth of the previous figure.
They reported that the neighborhood which was very much upset
with that acts of vandaligm, littering, and trampling of gardéns,
these nei hborhooil,;)'mblems virtually ceased ‘as this program
became e ive. ’ .

. We could givp other examples. There have been a number of
schools, as I have said, that have used the program, but I think that
this illustrates that a good program can be very effective.

- Analyzing it from a cost point of.view, a cost effectiveness point of
view, a t{ ical school district with 10,000 elementary school chil-
dren could implement a program and amortize the cost over 5
years, at a cost of $73,000, which would be 73" cents per per
child. The direct savings to the school, based on what hﬁnﬁd
in other schools, could be as much as $200,000 as o to an
expenditure of $73,000, which is almost a 300 gercent gain on the
money. The total savings to society cduld be as high as 10 times the
expenditure or as high as 1,000 percent.

f only a few children were deterred from a life of crime, the
program would pay for itself many times over.

It is our opinion, based upon tens of thousands of hours of
research that if we can increase the quality and quantity of ethical
instruction in our schools and other institutions, it is probably the
most practical, if not the only practical, method to bring present
exploding crime, violence, and delinquency under control.

A recent poll by Gallup showed that 84 percent of Americans
with children in school would like to see their children receive more
in terms of discipling and ethical instruction. So we have an
overwhelming public s rt. We have not witriessed any serious
controversy in the schoo}s that have used the program. If there is
weakness in the bill, # might be the failure to call for some
performance criteria. We think that if the Government is going to
spend morngy on character education, there should be some measure
of resultgf although we havé found many programs that could meet
such 6ormance criteria, we also have found programs which do
not prbdace any tangible results.

I want to thank the committee for this opportunity to speak to
you.

Chairman Merkins. Thank you very much.
[The complete statement of Mr. Goble follows:]

A
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Honerable Carl-0. Perkins\y Chairman
Committee on Education and\ Labor
Subcommittee an Elementary, Secondary ]
and Vocational Education :

]
Referencg;-:?]?i Hearing.Apkil 24, 1979 _
) K‘" - ‘. . ]
Statement by Frank G. éoble, Presiden

Thomas Jefferson Res arcﬁ Center
- ‘ * 1143 North Lake Avenue

Pasadena, Calffornia 91104 ¥

Telephone (213) 798-0791

The Thomas Jefferson Research Center, a non-political,
non-profit national organization was founded in 1963.
The Center's purpose is to seek and publicize workable
solutions to the human problems of individuals¥ organ-
izations and society. .’ ‘
o N £
There has been, in recent years, an alarming national
increase in crime, violence, drug abuse .and other symp-
toms of moral deterioration in our society. MNot only
are these human problems increasing much faster than
population, but the age at which they occur is constantly
lower.

The Thomas Jefferson Research Center, during 16 years

of extbnsive research, has identified a diréct correla-

tion between the increase in these costly human problems

and a decrease in emphasis on ethics, citizenship and
character development in our schools, colleges, media —~
and other opinion-forming institutions. '

Seweral national studies document the decline in emphasis
on ethics and chargcter during the last 60 or 70 years.

In 196§, Sandrah L. Pohorlak published_a study made
for her advanced degree-in education at the Uaiversity
of Southern California. . s

Her survey jncluded all states, territories and posses-
sions of the Tnited States. A}l but six states responded.
She found that at least 19 states required schools to
teach ethics in the cliassroom (20 states did not provide
information in this regard). The California State Code

of tducatian, for example, states: ’

Section 44806
“fach teacher shall endeavor to impress &ipon the
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truth, justice, patrio » and a true’comprehen- -
sion of the rights, datids, and dignity of Americana
citigenship, including kindness towards domestic

pets®and the humane treatment of living credtures,
to teach thetlto avoid idlenges profanity and fal

- minds of the pupils hg*ggincilles .of moral¥ty,
. m

. hood, ‘and to {nstruct em in ners and mprats
and the princhiples of free gove;pﬁbht.“

i Y

The state oéMaine, in its laws relating to public,v

schools states: e

A
“.. Instructors of youth in public or prlvath in-
stitutions, shall use their best.endeavors to im-
pressgég the minds of children and youth...the prin-
cipl { moralit® and justice and a sacred regard
“for truth...chastity. .-temperance.. ghall devote

not less than one hour of each week,..to teaching
moral ‘and spiritual values:" :

Although the laws of many states re utre i ructors to
teach athics, Mrs. Pohorlak fdund tﬂa 42 states pro-
vided nothing in the way of {texts, handbooks, guides
or‘other materials to help teachers deal with ethics
and character in the classroom.

Her conclusion was that: . “Here fn America, since 1900

or thereabouts, various forces have resulted in the
gradual relinquishment of our orig 1 standards for
morals and ethics, in education, bJE?ness and social
relationships...There has been a chipping away at our
former ideals; a hesitancy to uphold the standards
which made our country great....There is little or no
encouragement from the state offices of education that
the distri¢ts they preside over be active in finding
ways to improve the teaching and encouragement of moral
and spiritual values in their school communities, for
they supply nothing to aid gr encourage the teacher.

"Guidelines for Moral Instructidn in California Schools,”

May 9, 1969 was prepared for. the California State Board
of Education by Dr. Edwin F. Klotz, Special Assistant
to the Board.

Dr. Klotz also asked each of the 50 states what they
were doing about moral education He found that on!y
13-vtates identified an ongoing program of moral in-
struction or were in the process of starting one.
Twenty-four states replied that they had neither gulde-
Tines nor a committee studying the problem. e
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Dr. Klotz also surveyed 1,100 California school dis-
tricts and found that only 40 districts\had guidelines
or other prepared materials. Seventy-foyr districts
stated that such materials were under prgparation and
447 districts replied that they had integrated such
instruction throughout the curriculum, but that the
instruction was more incidental than direct.

A survey of a selected cross-section American pri-
mary and secondary school teachers by National Ed-

- ucatfon Association Research Division in 1966 included
a question regarding the importance of attempting to
develop ethical character im students. Fifty-two per-
cent of the teachers responding believed that too lit;

" tle emphasis was placed on ethical instruction.

Amoral America, 1975, Hoover Institution Press, is a
book summarizing a study by two distinguished political
scientists, Drs. George C. S. Benson and Thomas S. Eng-
eman '

"Contemporary Western society, and especially American
society,” wrote Dr. Engeman, “suffers from inadequate
training in individual ethics. Persoua}/ﬁonesty and |
integrity, appreciation of the interdsfs of others, '
non-violence, and abiding by the law are examples of
values insufficiently taught at the present time."

"OQur thesis,* Dr. Engeman continues, "is that there
is a severg and-almost paralyzing ethical problem in
this country. . ..We believe that:we can demonstrate
that unlawful behawvior is in part the result of the
absence of instruction in individual ethics.”

Or. George Benson argues that America's astounding
crime rate is largely due to lack of ethics, which,

in turn, is due to the'lack of ethical instruction in
the schools and other opinfon-forming institutions.
The two authors Provide heavy documentation to show
that those institutions that have traditiond!ly taught
ethical values -- schools, churches and media -- are
falling down on the job.

They cite a study by Margaret foster, for example,
who analyzed third grnede readers from 1900 to 1953.
She reported that non-fiction material began to dis-
appear after 1930, as did references to obedience,
thouqhtfulness and honesty. \

Professors de Charms and Moeller *tudied fourth grade
readers from 1800 to 195€.. In 18¥0, they found 16
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out of every 25 pages included moral instruction. By
1930, this had fallen to one page in 25 and in 1950,
it was .06 pages qut of 25. .

.John Nietz also did a study of téxtbooks and found that
originally moral education was one of the principal
objectives in our-schools. He says that to understand
the decline of moral values and the rise in vandalism
and crime, we need only to contrast the content of Mc-
Guffey readers (first published in 1836) with the "lit-
erature* inflicted on children today. -
In the McGuffey readehs, Mr. Rietz states: “Such moral
qualities as honestyvgtruth‘and truthfulness, obedience,
temperance, kindness @o' humans and animals, thrift,.
wozk and patriotism were largely taught by means of
tual human and situatiohal stories.”

It seems obvious, as the above examples show, that, since

about 1900, there has been a very significant reduction
n_emphasi

s on ethics and character in our schools.

Studies by the Thomas Jefferson Research Center show

a - that there is a direct relationship between this de-
cline in ethical instruction and exploding crime, vio-
lence and delinguen-y.. ' :

Many schools and state educational ag€hcies are now
aware, of the problem and seeking workable solutions.

A technical report released in the spring of 1977 by
Research For Better Schools, Inc. showed a substantial
recent increase in ethical instruction.

The 1975 seventh annualGallop Pell of publdic attitudes
towards education included a series of gquestions de-
voted to education 'in morals and moral behavior. Se-
venty-nine percent of a ample of representative Amer-
icans suppqrted the instﬁhg;ion of moral behavior in
schools. Ffor parents with Yhi en in public schools,
an overwhelming majority, 841 Kere in favor of moral
k /educati n... .

-

The Center has identifiegd a number of case histories
where individual teachers, highly dedicated and compe-
tent, have achieved remarkable improvements in disci-
pline and deportment by emphasizing ethics and charac-
ter in the classreom.

producible” Because they ®equicge a high level of tea-

Unfortugzzg\ , many of these examples are nbt “mass-
cher dedic tﬁon and skill,
) ( \\
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- Fortunately, we have identified and studied at least
one highly successful program which can be successfully
. used by teachers of average dedication and ability.

The Character Educatifon Curriculum, developed the i
American Institute for. Character Education in San An-
tonio, Texas (a non-profit institution) is an examptes
K This sysgematic program in ethical finstruction for kin-
. dergarten through 6th grade has been tested in more
than 400 schools in 19 states with soaetime&\framatic ’
success. .

The Character Educatton Curricylum has been in contin-
uous use at Wendell Phillips Public School #63 in In-
dianapolis sincé Septeaber 1970. Mrs. Beatrice M. Boﬁlds. .
Principal of Public Schoo) #63, gives the following
description\of the school prior to the commencement

of character education. “The building resembled a school
in a riot area. Many, many windows had been broken,

and the glass had been replaced with masonite....$3,500
worth of glass-had been broken from September 1963
through Jupe 1970....Most of the pupils were rude, dis-
courteous and insolent to the members of the faculty. '
...The school was 99% black students...The children

had no school pride, very poor self-image, and were

most disgruntled because they had to attend 'that old
school.'"

These are the results that Mrs. Bowles reports after
all of the teachers in Public School #63 began using
the character development program. “Since September,
1970, there has been less than $100 of glass breakage
and this has been accidental. Student attitude has
greatly improved....There is a feeling of one for all
and all for one.”

Six years later, {(April 1976) Mrs. Bowles reported that
"pDiscipline and vandalism are no preblem at School 63~
Our children are well behaved, courteous, and with few
exceptions, achieving at maximum potential....The pr
gram has been a tremendous success for us and our ¢ il-
dren."”

(The full text of Mrs. Beatrice Bowles' remarks are
attached to this report.)

Another school that te-ted the (haracter Iducation Cur- f "
riculum was VYalley Vista tlementary SC200' in Chula”’ e 1 \_ T~
Vists, California. At the time of the test, Valley { - -
Vista was a new elementary schooil in a high income resi-

¥
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dential area. _Only about half of the students, how-
ever, came from nearby homes. The others were bused
in from a very low income neighborhood in National
City. Disciplinary problems were severe and within
a short time, many of the trees and shrubs at the school
had been destroyed., There were many complaints from

, netghboring homes because of litter, vandal\sm. and
trdmpled flower gardens,. ’ :

After the teacherz began using the systematic program

in ethical instruction, disciplina roblems almost
disappeared in the classroom, in"the cafeteria and on "
the playground. The school principal, who had been K
spending most of his time with disciplinary probtems,
found that he mow had time to spend in mare productive
ways. Trees and shrubs on the school grounds were re-
planted and students left them alone. Complaints from
homes mear the school wng greatly reduced.

Y

The estimated cost of vandalism to the school when com-
~pared-with costs for a prior three year period were
found to haveybeen reduced to about one-sixth of the
previous monthly cost. (See attached letter from As-
* sistant Superihtendent Meliton Lopez.)

The potential savings from systematic ethical instruc-
4 ion are very substantial. A typical school district
)bfth'I0.000 elementary school children could purchase
. teaching materials, train teachers to use the materi- .
als, and maintain the program for five years for aa
‘ approximate cost of §73,000. Direct savings to the
- school district, based on actual case histories, could
\be as much as $208,000 - almost a 300% return on invest-
ment. Additional benefits to the community in terms
"of reduced crime and vandalism would also be signifi-
cant. - Every child diverted from a life of crime means
a direct saving to society of more than $100,000. ' Non-
gégpncial benefits to students, schools, parents and }/,(f\
“Ctimunity would also be of great significance.

In my opinion, based upon the Thomas Jefferson Research

Center’s te_v&_o_f_ythousandﬁs of hours of research, an

Py L — —

increase infgpality and quantity of ethical instruction
in our schools and other in§gj§gtfpn§,jg‘]le_p51¥f rac-
tical method to bring present exploding crime, v

and delinquency under control. T

olence

Althouqgh the above remarks have concentrated on elem-
entary schools, research by Drs. Benson and Engeman
and others shows that ethical instruction has declined
at all levels of education., The research also shows

\ 7
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that it is practical to teach ethics in junior high

school, high school and even at college level. Recent -
breakthroughs in understanding of human dbehavior and

motivation make this possible to a degree ‘not previously

thought possible. [t is not true that character is cast

4n concrete at a very early age as, many people seem to

believe. - .

A possible weakness in HR123 at present, is its failure
to establish performance criteria. There are many pro-
grams which claim to teach ethics, character or values
which cannot demonstrate measurable results. The Amer-
fcan public is, ‘'understandably, very tired of expensive
governmental programs which fail to produceé tangible
results. .

May I take this opportunity to thank the Subcommittee
on Elementary, Secordary, and Vocational Education for,
the opportunity to testify regarding this very important
Resolution. The Thomas Jefferson Research Center will
be pleased to provide additional information upon request.

£ 4
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: . Frank 6. Goble, President
Thomas Jefferson Research (enter

~ APPENDIX -
Public School #63, Indianapolis, Indiana

-

¥

Chula ¥ista City School District, California

School District of New Richmond, Hiscon§in

Coakley Junior High School, Harlingen, Texas
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Pubiic School #63
o . k115 N. Traub Avenue
Indianapolis, Indiana 46222

April 2, 1971
De. Patrnicia A, Graham pril 2

Associate Director

Character Fducation FProgram

214/ E. Rampart &
San Antomo, Texas 78216 .

B Dear Dr. Graham: .

In,August, 1970 | was invited to attend a session of theléhsracmr Education
Waorkshop, The epeakers were dynamic, the materials excellent, and the group
stimalating. [ decided at that time the Character Fducation Project should
prouve of great value-at School #63. .

. I was appmnted Prigeipal at School #63 for the school year 1970-71. On viewing
the building % the manths of June and July | was very much dismayed. °
Many, r_mmym had been broken, and the glass had been replaced with
masomite, The building resembled a schoul tn a riot area. 1 asked that the
masonite he replaced with glass, and was infarmed that 1t wolild be impossibie
. a4 thirty -live hundred dollars (Si. 500) worth of gplass had been broken from
September, 1969 until June, 1970. The school ymage o the ummmmty was.very
poor «- ‘the school had gone to the dogs.” When school ofenad, most u{ the
piuptls were rude, discourteous and insolent to members of the facualty., Th
8 hool has 99% black puptls and 75% white faculty. The childred had no schobl
. pride, very poor self-image, and were most disgruntied because the§ had to at-
. tend “that uld school.

At ourr first fac ulty' meeting, Mrs. Jdean English, 4 member of the Character
Education “nrkshup, presented the Character Education materials. All of the
stafffwere favnmhly impressed, and it was ‘the concensus that the materials
wintld be used at all grade levels.

Since Septemiber, 1970 there has been teas than ane hund}ed dollars worth of
glass . breakage, and this has been acoidentat., Student attftade has greatiy am-
proved, and at the ﬂmggr-nmrl of the students a atndkbnt codherl was organized
and is fundtioning.  The students are now respectful a
teachers, and thers 8 the fx-t‘l‘lng of ane for Al and a

werative with the
for ane. The building 1s
mas b cleaner, and « xmﬂulfants, parents, fire inspeaturs and others entering the
by have roade many  omphimeéntary remarks rn the many tinprovements,

Sc bt #h3 s well on the way to n(‘tunnlng the very fine editcatinal institution
slor which st wasmhml. . We ﬂnnlmtn thus remarkable change to Mrs. Faglish,
aar Character Fdie ation Chairman,”and the axe of the Character bdaation
progect materiala provided by your staff,

Samcerely,
, T wloca. Ds2. e b g
¢

L Pireatri oo S, Beodos (Mrg. )
e [ . b ey B e eweesl Wt 4§

-5
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. PUBLIC SCHOOL #63: A FOLLOW UP April 1976
by Beatrice M. Bowles

The Chdwgcter Education r‘ro&rup has been in continuous use at
Wendell Phillips Public School #63 since September, 1970. Mrs. Jean
English still serves as our Character Education Chairperson, and the
success of the program is indisputable. There is little teacher turn
over at School ¥63, but the new teachers are given the needed train-
ing for teaching Character Education hy Mrs. English.

The Character Education materials am interesting, stimulating,
inspiring and thought provoking. The Kindergarten children are de-
lighted with the animal portrayal of values and participate whole-
heartadly im the class discussions. The pupils 4n Grades 1-6 relate
Yo the children. The inclusion of many nationalities of children has

* also added much to acceptability of the materials. After six years of
usage, the pupils, parents and teachers are still enthusiastic about
and enthralled with the program. [ often plan classroom visitations
at the time when Character tducation materials are presented becausg
[ too continue to enjoy them. The materials are often correlated with
Language Arts, Social Studies and Art. Many writing exercises have
been the spontaneous results of Character Education materials.

The use of Character tducation materials has greatly mapced
the lives of pupils, parents ang teachers at School #63. rly. the
‘last week in September or the first week in October, each teacher has.
a room meeting with-pupils and parents. The curriculum, including

4 Character Education, to be covered by June of the following year is
presented, and the parents become involved. They have always been
very xpportive and excited about the Character tducation materials.
As a result of this meeting we have three wdy involvement: parent-
pupil-teacher. All have greatly benefited as manifested in impraved
relatiopships between parent-child, parent-parent, and parent-teacher.
Qur P.T.A. is active and progressing. . .

Many honors and awards have been given pupils and staff at School
#63 during the past six years. While these honors and awards areg too
‘numerous to tist individually, during the 1975-1976 school year,
outstanding events have taken place. A free immunization program for
city school children was conducted by the Indiana State Board of Health,
Blue Cross-8Blue Shield Insurance Company..and Radio Station W.T.L.C.
wendell Phillips School #63 had omg hundréd percent (1001) immuniza-
tion due to cooferation of parents, pupils and teachers. This immun-
‘izaeion program should decrease the incidence of communicable disease
in our school and community, "and should protect every child from los-
ing valuable schooi time as a result of contpacting a preventable di-
sease. Dur Traffic Patrol Captain, Willie Harris, age 12 years, was
selected 4 Traffic Boy of the Year for the ity of Indianapolis by
the Indianapolis P.I.A. Louncil. Our children cross many heavily
traveled streets, and we have no adult qyards. Our school had no
traffic accidénts far the 1972-1973, 1972-1974 and 1974-1975 schoo!
years, and received plaques and horarahle commendations for these
achievements. [hese accident-free years are attributed to the sense
of responsibility developed in our children through the use of Char-
acter tducation materials.

Q . 4% et oy IR




Bowles - page 2

-

. Discipline and vandalism are no problems at School #63. Qur chil-
dren are well behaved, courteous, and with few exceptions, achieving
at maximum potential. QOur parents are concerned and cooperative. Vis-
tstors and workmen coming into the school often remark about won-
derful learning atmosphere prevalent in the building - some you
can feel. .

In the Character Education Program at Wendell Phillips School #63
we stress responsibility, helpfulness, honesty, generosity, telerance,
truthfulness and other values. There is a noticeable improvement in
the attitudes, behavior and achievement of our children, now Sixth .
Graders, who have been in the program the entire six school years. .
School attendance is compulsory;- church attendance {s not, so to my
staff and me Character Education a Must in our school.

During the past six years many teams of visitors, some from our
Own system or city, some from other school. corporations - many from
out of state - have visited our saohool to observe the Character Edu- .
cation Program in operation. (Questions were answered, and all visi-
tors were most favorably impressed. [ feel certain that other school
systems have adoptéd the program as a result of these visitations.

One visitor in our building, Mrs. Juanita Davis, was introdiced
to the Character Education Program. Mrs. Davis is on the staff of
the Hispano-American Center located in our city. She used the ma- -
terials at the Center and at a sumver camp at Franklin, Indiana for
children ages 5-13 years of migraft workers. The Character Eduea- L
tion Program was very spccestful and was Bxpanded to include the par- .
ents. The materials are written in both the English and Spanish lan-_.
guages, so they not only teach character education but also help the

Spanish-speaking  to legm_EngHsh. ’

Dr. Alexander Moore, Assistant Superintendent in charge of Cur-
riculum for the Indianapolis Public Schools, examined the Character .
tducation Program materials very carefully during the Spring, 1972, . .
and deécided that Character Education would become a part of the cur-
riculum for all Indianapolis Public Schools as of September, 1972,
Many teacher workshops wemse held during the Swmmer, 1972 at Butler
University under the supervision of Dr. i:ggseph M. Nygaard of the
Butler University faculty and Charac cation Personnel from
San Antonio, Texas. Mrs. Sarah Helen Lewis received additional -
training in Character tEducation at San Antonio, Yexas, and became
the consultant when all Indianapolis Schools adopted the program
in September, 1972. [t continues to be an integral part of the
curriculum, /,
We at Wendell Phillips School 63 are happy and grateful to
have bheen continuous participants in the Character fducation Pro-
gram. The program has been a tremendous success, for us and our
children, and we hope that something.we may have shared withveur
many visitors will help them make the Character fducation Program
equally successful for them.

£ \' : :
577-1736
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CHULA VISTA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT
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May 23, 1977

3

Mr. Frask Gohls '
Thomas Joflorsom Bessarch Cantor
1143 North Lake Avesus

" ppsadenn, CA 91184

Dear Mr. Goble:

We tostad the American fatitute for Charseter Education's Chsracter
Curriculum for Siroe yoars, siarting in Septambar 1971,

Formsemun&nprbrhmmspm;nn. our records show that

the demage was so estimated $1,888 or $20. 38 per menth. Amage for
.mﬂmammmm:mnmrmu‘mmmm

$§70. 00 or $4, 72 per month,

Teschors, parenis, administrators and the child can themantves all

enjoy and benefit from the progrm, .
Stecerely, )

Slree »/r: ¢ /ﬁ/ C 2
umm Lopez r
Ansistant Mrwi‘lrﬂcdnnﬂ
Ml :mg ) ‘(

= wosr ey

S
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SCHOOL DISTRICT OF NEW RICHMOND -

. 18% East Fourth Street
NEW RICHMOND, WISCONSIN 54017

“The City Beantrful
(NFICE OF -
ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL April 25, 1978 C e
‘ .
>
Dr. David Jacaobson .

President, Institute for Character Education
342 West Woodlawn
San Antonile, Texas 78212

-

Dear Dr. Jacobson: , /

The most important aspects in utilizing the Character Education
program is the involvement of the staff and their willingneéss to accept
and adopt the philosophy of Freedom's Code. When ‘'we in New Richmongd
hecause 1nvolved 1n the program we had threoe clusses in one building,
five 1n another building and twenty seven in the third building.,

L] - . -

New Richmond is a urban rural commnity of approximately 4000
population. About sixty percent of the pupils are rural and bussed
to school each day. Our K-5 enroliment averages about 850 students.
Uur only sinority students would be three to five per Year usually
Spanish American or Korean. All others are white Caucasian.

, This is generally a middle class arem with several large industries
and also well developed farms. Being forfy miles from St. Paul and
Minncapolis., Minnesota we also have a number of transientsfwho move
moand out of the district. This was one reasof we became involved in
the Character tducation program. )

We werer comcerned with schoal break-ins, vandilism, graffit) and
vapea gl ly pups b orelationaships to one another. We had more minor than
vioww problems 1o these arcas el were looking for o preventive as well
e oremedial program.  Since aduptang the program ptct.cabsy atl of
these problems have disappearcd. There are a few incidents that take
place pertodically but nothing that wouldn’t happen 1o any school at
Ay grven tise.

Periodically we need to review the program materials because of

personnel changes in our staff. Also as a refresher for regular staff
mesbers. w,

The pupils enjoy the disoussion groups and, also making of posters
and singing the songs in music class that are patt of the program.

I feel the program has been very worthwhile and has helped our pupila
and our statf to learn how to live and work with our follow man.

{uurs truly,
SCHOOL DBISTRICT OF NEW RICHMOND

. /@:(/7 t/}//{.'b o

D. C. Maysr
Llementary Principal

|
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COAKLEY JUNIOR HISH SCHOOL
1402 BOUTH INXTH STAECT .
HARLMGEN TEXAS »
78580 ’

¢ April 3, 1978
. r's

Dr. David Jacobson

President, Insticute for Ch ter Edscation -
342 West Woodlawn

San Antonio, Texas 78212

Dear Dr, Jacobsan,

In' considering the impl tion of a character education I felt the
commi tment of the staff of utwost importance. I arranged orpmfessimu ¢
and parents to assgme t (duties in all the classroome. There were twenty-

four classrooms but our feseinnnl staff totaled twenty-seven. We drowe to
Ixf!m, Texas, for one-half day of in-service with members from the San Antonio
office.

We received the materials and esbarked on an intensive program of character
education. I instituted an incentive-reward system at school for the childven.
Bring the first six-weeks' period,. we gained 276 days of Attendance; the
mmber of students referred to the office for discipline dropped from 40 to 50
each week to an average of 1 each day; and graffiti and vandaliem disappeared -

In addition to the students acquix g a desirable set of values and practicing
them, I was freed from the office for disclpline problems and investiga-
ting vandalism to work .in classrooms urith teachers and students. The direct
result lead to the upgrading of the instructional program.

The effects of this program were far—*x:hing. At the first PTA meeting held

at Crockett after [ assumed the principalship, there were 17 teachers, 9 parents
and I in attendemce. Within tyn years, we did not hawe fewer than 150 parents
in attendance at emigetl.ng‘&\d as many as 350. Our test scores begsn to
rigse and the mmber of students we were sending to Junior High School at the
axl of six years greatly increased. )

This was a law socio-economic area. We had an enrollment of 710 students, 2
whire, 12 black, 696 brown; 12 students did not qualify for free lunch, and
abpnndmately ?Quare bused in from a rural area.

We had many rewarding ekperiences as the result of this program. We wrote

sanps, plavs, did art work and plamed programs based on the concepts of the-
(Jaract er Fahacat lon Program .

S § 1.

179. 11753
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page -2 April 3, 1978 Ax. Jacobson

2N

bhyrwid\dnbmtfargxudmeffartsinthism. It was pleasure
to talk with you and to for this involvement. ‘

B

-

Note: This narrative descr work done at Crockett Elamentary School. This
year I have been ass to a secondary school.

-

Chairman PErkinNs. One question I have. In your statement, you
note that the weakness of the bill is its failure to establish perfor-
mance criteria. Could you elaborate a little on what you feel these
triteria ought to be, and.should they aggli; to the teacher of the
course, the contents of the courses, or both? -

Mr. Gosre. I think the examples I gave where there was a
measurable decrease in vandalism. The sthools would report, for
example, that there were less fist fights, there were less incidents of
stealing. The principals wogld report less disciplinary problems.
These are things which can be-measured. I would think in terms of
not trying to measure the teacher performance directly, but to have
schoois try to demonstrate that something was occurring when they
were using the program. .

As [ said, there are programs, which although they are alleged to
improve the moral character of the children, there does not seem to
be any measurable evidence that they do.

Chairman PErkins. All right.

Mr. Miller? . ,

Mr. MiLLer. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. .

That example appears to be, if I read your testimomy right, in a
single school district in Indianapolis. Is that right? «

Mr. GoBLE. Yes, it was tested in four sghools in Indian?olis, and
the testing was so successful that they went districtwide. It has
recently been tested in four schools in Modesto, 'Calif., and they
have just added another eight schools, and as soon as their budget
allows, they will have all 22 elementary schools involved.

Mr. MiLier. Do you have any preliminary findings from those?-
Mr. Gosre. Only a letter stating that they are very pleased with .

the preliminary results.

I should add that Chicago is now doing a major test with 27 school
districts, and Dade County, Fla., is also.

Mr. Miier. You are fairly confidgnt, then, that this teaching in
the schools can overcome the barr of other information that the.
students receive through the m

. 1a, or can overcome what they
experience in their families” .

13
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. Mr. GosLE. We feel that ideally we should ihpact the family, the
school. Incidentally, the parents are involved with the elementary
p . So there is some involvement at that level.

Egviousl we have problems with the media. We have problems

~  at higher levels of education. I think there i enough evidence to
show that a rogram, a well constructed program does have an
effect even t ougﬂ the other environmental factors\might be nega-
tive.

Mr. MiLLEr. Does it also appear to you that this program can, in
fact, be replicated in other areas?

Mr.. GosiLe. Definitely, because there are enough schools that
have succeeded with it’to show that it can definitely can be
-replicated. Yes. .

r. MiLLer. Thank you. ‘ 7

Chairman PERKINS. . Goodling. - .

Mr: Goosuing. Doctor, I only have one or two questions.

First of all, I don't think that I would Kave too much trouble, I
suppose, in improving the teaching of citizenship in the schools, if I
knew exactly what that meant. :

. I am sure you are aware of the time when we got involved in the
so-called MACOS program, and we caught all sorts of flack in the
Congress of the United States because it went in so many different
directions. The public was not quite ready to accept.that kind of .

thing.

Ingo have two problems. Every time we seem to get into-a gonfer-
ence committee, we are being told that we are not doing the job in
this country of teaching the fundamentals, the threeyR's. We hear
that over and over again. | am always amazed when we sit at these
confererice committees, however. Everybody and his brother has.
another special subject that we should improve upon, or give more

-time to, right after they have just condemned the schools for not
doing the job on the basic fundamentals. I guess that this is part of
my problem here.

is proposal is something else that we might mandate at the
Federal level to take away from the things that they are not doing
and we think that they should do.

The second problem I have, when you talk about ethics, I have
become a little concerned as to whose ethics and what does that
really mean. I was really amazed at a program that was funded and
done by a professor at Harvard. It was called moral education. I
don’'t know whether ethics and citizenship are involved in moral
education. °

I was looKing at one of these examples he was trying to give th

\ youngsters in junior and senior high schools, examples of problems
they would run into in life, and how would they deal with them.

I was just trying to think, as a parent, whether I would want him
to be involved in that kind of discussion’with my youngster.

. This was the problem. There were four children in the family,
and the mother and father were in their 30’s. The father fell and
broke his back. All of a sudden his wife realized that “we had seferal -
problems here.” First of all, she was in the prime of her life.
What about her sex life. Then he listed four or five different things
tha:) It:hey could discuss with these children in relationship to this
problem.

d 1)
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! Now, I think that it is an important problem fi .
' because it certainly could cause all sorts of lems within
that fanily. But I am not sure who it is I want in the school system
to ing that kind of program. That is whafi I worry about
whgn we talk about principles of citizenship.
is one thing if we are talking about a civicscourse, as you and I
= know a civics course. But then if we get to ethics, I start thinking,
does that include my idea of ethics, my idea of morals. That is my
problem with this kind of legislation:

Mr. GosLE. I think that your concern is valid. As I said earlier,
there are some programs which we would not endorse, which are
controversial, which have no demonstrated ability to improve the

/ behavior and the performance of the child, and the type of thing
¢
-

that family to

-

-

you are describing, which is sometimes called value clarification.

We have severe doubts that that really is a constructive way to go.

Mr. GooprinG. I think one of my.major concerns is that I hate
to see the Federal Government %et into the business of dictating
urriculum. I think that this could 45 the end of education as we
know it in thi8 country, and the guccess that we have had.

Mr. GoBLE- It is not my understanding of this bill. In this
particular bill, I believe it is not the intention to mandate, but
rath assist. '

* GOODLING. In anything that we offer, it never starts out in/™
- direction. But for some reason, or other it always ends that
way. First of all, there is some Federal money available. So, some
innovative, young administrator thinks: ‘“This might be the way to

get my school on the map.” ' .

I guess We have been burned enough timies that I am a little
concerned. [ have a concern about us encouraging schools to adopt
more and more and more programs, while constantly criticizing

Dt them for not doing the job with the three R's.

Now, we are even thinking about some national competency

examination which, I guess, we in this committee are going to write

send out to the schools. It is supposed to be given to the

. youngsters. If the youngster does not meet the national competency:,

he stays in the eighth grade, the ninth, or whatever, until the cows
come home. '

I just worry about our involvement, particularly when you do not
have a good definition of what citizenship, o particularly what,
ethics means to any teacher or any administrator throughout the
United States. It. is just a fear that I have.

Mr. GoseE. Historically, our schools,.if you go back 7 or & years

~sagaput a great deal of emphasis here, and it was successful.

Mr. GooorinG. In citizenship.

Mr. GosLg. And ethics. (A

Mr. GoobLING. As long as you are defining ethics as citizenship.

- My problem is that if you don't define it in that light, more
\ citizenship education, as you think about it, could go a long way to
probably save States billions of dollars in cleaning up trash along
highways. I am all for that kind of citizenship education. But | do
worry about this business of ethics because I am not quite sure
what that means in your county in relationship to Cumberland
County, a county in my district. ‘

) | * 1)
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Mr. GosLe. I have a statement here by Dr. Albert Schweitzer
which defined ethics as a name we gave to our concern for good
behavior. We feel an obligation to consider not only our own
pem}:n}al well-being but also that of others, and of human society as
a whole. \

He also stated it another  way. “What we all know to be the
Golden” Rule, common to all major religions.” I think there are
certain basic ethical principles which are, you might say, universal -
or shared by all religions and all cultures.

The particular program I mentioned was based on a worldwide

- study of what they. called 15 consensus values, and they have

not proved to be controversial. They are rather basic and simple,
and it has been very successful. ' .

Mr. GoopLING. Just don't get us involved in any more controver-
sial p . We are having en trouble now selling the fact to
the public that to be an elected official is an honorable thing to be.

I have to go vote, The chairman will be back shostly. You will
have to wait until he returns.

[Recess:] ~ . _—

Chairman Perkins. The committee will be in order.

. The next witness is Mrs. Barbara Z. Presseisen, director of the

Development Division, Research for Better Schools, Pennsylvania.
Go ahedd, and identify yourself for the record.

STATEMENT OF BARBARA Z EISEN, DIRECTOR, DEVELOP-
MENT DIVISION, RESEARCH FOR BETTER SCHOOLS,
PENNSYLVANIA : .

Ms. PresseiseN. Thank you, Mr. Perkins, and Mr. Bennett.

I am Dr. Barbara Z. Presseisen, director of the Citizens Education
Component at Research for Better Schools in Philadelphia,
Pa.

Research for Better Schools is a nonprofit research and develop-
ment laboratory which is funded to do work in the improvement of
school programs, in cooperation with the three States that our
laboratory serves—Pennsylvania, Delaware, and New Jersey.

[ am honored to testify before your subcommittee on behalf: of

. H.R. 123, a bill to provide Federal grants to assist elementa nd

.secondary schools to carry on programs to teach the principle§ of

citizenship and ethics. There is renewed interest in Ameridan
educaition today in the socializgtion of children, and-in the cone€rn
for preparing our youth assume roles as responsible adult
citizens. ‘ .

There is a great need to help schools become the centers of
learning for the knowledge, skills and attitudes that are required by -
citizens of a- nation organized on principles of democracy, justice,
and liberty for all.

First, lét me review briefly the history of citizen education in our
Republic. At one time, in the public school, citizenship was the
major focus of all education. By the 19th century, teaching about ’
citizenship was primarily’ identified with the social studies, espe-
cially the civics class, and as & subject was trezltcd more and more

. as a- limited, special area of study.

Y
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In the late 1950's came Sputnik, with an era in education that
emphasized science and scientific methods. There was a decline of
interest in the socialization process. In fact, some educators ques-
tioned whether citizenship was an appmpriate subject at all in
American schools. .

Much has changed since Sputnik, which brings us to education
today. .

A):wted scholar of educational history, Freeman Butts, suggests
that Americans must redefine edueation for citizenship with every
national crisis and in tetms of the current demands of each new
era. He suggests that the United States is undeelgoing great changes
today. Thus, we are looking at our younFstqrs' ucation and asking

0

ourselves what will make children of today the effective adult

citizens of tomorrow. ‘ .

There-are many stresses and strains in current seciety that point
to the need for specific citizen preparation in our schools.

The assessment of what youngsters know today is most revealing.
The National Assessment of Educational Progress tests many areas
of learning in American schools, including citizenship and social
studies. Their tests have been administered to 9-, 13- and 17-year-old
subjects across the Nation. The results of the 1976 testing, compared
to scores obtained in 1973, amang 13- and 17-year-olds show:
fungtion of government. .

Second, fewer 13-year-olds in 1976 selected freedom of religion as a

t guaranteed by the Constitution. ‘

ird, both groups lost ground in their understanding of snd

. willingness to participate in the political process.

Fourth, mixed success was reported on the growth of concern for
the well-being and dignity of others, while declines were reported in
recognizing and valuing some titutional .nights.

Although these are only a selection_ of NAEP results, they show
there are obviously many areas that schools can work in to help the
development of knowled‘;ze, skills, and attitudes related to citizen-
ship among the Nation’s youth. At the very least, important re-
soulrm in our country, botg human and technological, can be better
utilized.

An exapple of this is evident in recent NAKP scores. Although 97
percent of teenagers have television sets in their homes, only 26
percent at age 13 and 34 percent at—-age 17 say that
they have watched a news program the prexieus day. Percentages
listening to the news on the radio or rea inﬁlews in the newspa-
pers are similarly low. What they do watch is another question.

There are many other aspects of American society that underline
the need for more formal preparation for citizengship. The disen-
chantment with the itical process, and the incumbent with-
d:éxwal from social responsibility are serious threats to our social
oraer.

The I don't care syndrome, represented by the increasing apa-
thy of voters in regular elections, is the antithesis of democratic
responsibility. For example, this past year, the New York Times
reported a drastic drop in the number of people voting in the

12

First, a decline in both groups’ knowledge of the structure and".
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November election in New York City, surely a location with many
issues and problems for citizens to resolve..

The declining trend of participation is a pattern that can be
traced back a quarter of a century, not ouly in New York, but in
New Jersey and Connecticut as well. Quoting the New York Times
of January 22, 1979:

permtoft.hepeopleeligiblemcnthallm—citjmmlSymmofngaoroldar.

The disillusionment with elections is paralieled by a distrust of
government, and a lack of respect for elected officials, as well as
other figures of authority. Increased behavior problems in schools
are mirrored by growing crime rates in dommunities. Some would
trace these problems to changing family patterns or impact of
_television, but the fact remains that social disruption and economic
strains of our society take their toll on children and the quality of -
child development. .

Schools are the major institution beyond the home in which both
the intellect and the ¢ cter of youth are molded. In a complex,
highly technical and spmetimes dehumanized modern society suoch
as ours, schools are thg¢ primary centers for gaining experience,
developing judgment, dp acquiring knowledge about the people
and the politics of our cauntry. The schools are a proper setting for
the paration of youth for effective citizenship,

What is happening in schools already in terms of citizen educa-
tion? I am happy to say that there is :Ft deal of activity across
the entire country. From our educationa laboratory iri Philadephia,
we have been tracking citizen educatjon activity not onl{ in the
three states we serve—Delaware, New ¥ersey, and Pe vania—
but in the rest of the country as well. At least 46 states of the Union
have repérted school activities in the area of citizen education.
A national survey completed b Research for Better Schools in

Philadelphia in 1977 identified 15 areas of active citizen educa-
tion among these States.' These areas included: law-related educa-
tion, consumer education, personal development, value skills,
school-community education, and economic-{)olitical practice.

A more recent survey conducted by our citizen education compo-
nent last year included global education, environment educsffion,
multicultural education, fgmily life and renting concerns, and
analysis of mass media aspects of citizen evelopment. As you can
see, the citizen education area is rich in new approaches to society's
concerns. )

There are many gew materials being developed or published to be
usad, in elementary%end secondary classrooms across the country for
the teaching of citizen education. Traditional approaches to civics
and social problems are being augmented by new techniques of
instruction or by innovative content.

Interdisciplinary courses are being proposed and activities beyond
the individual classroom are being explored. The student council,
the extracurricular activities program of a achooldand involvement
with the local community are now aspects of total school life which
can be related to the school’s social and political development of
youth, in addition to intellectual preparation. :

(
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The examination of one's values, decision-making skills, participa-
tion, and community involvement are areas touched upon in the
new programs. There are many materials and approaches to choose
from in these programs.

Research for Better Schools'is involved with the States of Dela-
ware, New Jersey, and Pennsylvania in improving their citizen
education efforts in elementary and secondary schools. We are
assisting these ‘states in their policy planning, assessment and
exaluation, program development, and teacher preparation.

“?’art of our role is helping the states keep abreast of the many

opportunities that exist in new citizen education materials and
programs, as well as to be familiar with the results of current
research. : .

In making the funds suggested by H'R. 123 available to the
Nation's elementary and secondary schools, you will be encouraging
American education to take advantage of the many new materials
and programs that have recently been developed.

You will help these schools updatg their approach to citizen
preparation, hopefully to incorpomte%e knowledge of the behav-
ioral and social sciences into their curriculum and instructional
methodology. ' ( ' }

{Funds alone cannot guaranu:?' und professional practice, for
ere are risks, too, in innovatiori. New programs should be realisti-
cally planned, and teachers need appropriate preparation.

[.ocal reeds--especially in areas concerned with good citizen
behavior and sound value orientafions—require® input from the
participant community, and adequate assessment and evaluation
measures should be included in any program from the outset.

But in education, asgin energy and aeronautics, you ecannot
prepare citizens for the space age era without providing the means
to update their equipment.

In terms of the recent “"back-to-basics® movement in education,
there is nothing more essential than citizenship, and in citizen
education, kng@ledge, skills, and attitudes are the basic 9l@ments or
outcomes of instruction. -

H.R. 123 is a beginning of such a modernization program for our
Nation's elementary and secondary schools. [ heartily support your
efforts on this bill.

Thank you.

Chatrman PErkiNS. Your testimony has been most interesting.
But [ notice that. you focus on the citizenship component, and
happen to be silent on the other component, the ethics component.

How do you feel about the ethics component”? Do you know of any
mstances I owill put two questions i ene  where the ethics is
being tried out in the private and public schools today”

Ms PresskiseN My answer to your first question is that in one
sense did pot use the term “ethics,” but. you will note that when |
talked about citizen education, 1 did speak about attitudes,

As an educator, and as a person who believes in the importance of
sound research and evaluation, 1 can see a school system tracking
attitude development There are sound measures for it, and there
are means and methodologies related to it
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I, too, am sharing Mr. Goodling's concern for the history of the
teaching of the social studies and social sciences, and it was, of .
course, a very grave value orientation that we have gone through
with the program that that he talked about hefore. I think that
there is a component, there is no question, in citizen education for
sound attitude development. : ’

There is research, and there are E;ograms that deal with the
development of sound attitudes that have to do with a democratic

“ty. They are in existence, and there are data available from

em. Whether I would call them ethics, or principles of belief, I
would prefer their being sounded out-as called attitudes, where you

« can use proven methodol for tracking them, and proper and
appropriate means for esﬁishing them.

n our experience with the programs that we have in operation in
the three States, we have six junior high school programs that are
going on in specific schools. Much of what the committees and the
schools, whicgegm composed of the administratoxs, teachers, -

«ents and community people, and students, want to build into tggirr
program, you and I might call ethical practices, or ethical beliefs.
But we are trying to help those schools to determine exactly what is
the basis for the ethic involved. Is it representative of the group
that is represented in. the school community?

We are trying to help them get to indicators of behavior which in
sound educational measurement can be tracked. We tend to use

y behaviors and attitudes as opposed to ethics. It is unquestionable
that the people involved start with ethical principles. They want
respect for property in the school. They want to keep the violence
and the vandalism going down, declining.

We have to ask them, in terms of performance, what would be
indicators of those actions, or those practices that we can build into
gt sound schodl program and that we can measure and find out what

appens with them, in terms of how children feel about it, wha
they do about it, and what lasts with them after they lea\w
program, and go on to other schools or out into the comm

So I think in answer to your first point, Mr. Perkins, I would not
say that we are not concerned with ethics. But in terms of sound

4« educational practice, you have to ask what is professionally ade-- - -
guat.e and correct in terms of principles of pedagogy and curriculum

evelopment and instruction, and that is what you build into a
program.

Hopefully we will see, as the end result, better ethical behavior.
That is down the line in terms of putting the program into practice,
and preparing the school system for delivering it

Chairman Perking. Mr. Goodling.

Mr. GoobrLinG. | have a couple of questions.

\ For the last, perhaps, 4 or 5 years, it seems to me, NIE was
funding you folks in the area of moral value education. I notice last :
year that has been changed to citizenship education. -
h[)id content change, or_jlust the name; and why the change in :
the narNe? .

Ms. PresseiseN. The earlier interest in moral and value educa-
tion, or moral and citizenship ethics, that particular program,
which was curriculum development in the early 1970's and actually
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had as an output a curricular package for junior high schools, in
one case, and some materials for other classroom activites, in
angthar case, those curriculum development projects came to an
en

The staff-that was involved, andt.lmmterestmtheamam
carried over into citizen education, which also included people with
experience coming out of social studies curriculum—the more tradi-
tional geography, ry, anthropology, et cetera.

The new citizen education component which is now 2 years— e

going under its second . full me‘irear of funding under NIE, is the
component which is concd st::msqtmst.mn of citizen-
ship, not just any values orientation, or about values, such
as the p lgzlgﬁ-ﬂm.st.hntMr Perkins asked about.

It is at a much r areg that includes the

. knowledge, 8 attitudes of citizenship for responsible
behavior, and is mcorporatmg mg more greas into it in terms of
content areas. The areas are 'n in my statement.

This is primarily not for curriculum development purposes, but
for school improvement purposes, working with the States
-that we serve, bringing together the focus they have”in their .
curriculum, for mstance. of the social studies in the r school
perspective such as the question of the governance of the school,

classroom management, teacher certification.

It is working at the statewide level as well as program research
level in specific school sites.

. I think, in answer to question, Mr. Goodling, l.‘gne of t.he
interest, and and experience that RBS in mo
citizen values in earher frogmm has been carried over, but
with other mterests as well, in to the focus on citizen education
which jt has today, which is B laage

It covers more topic, areas, and it covers more examplars of
conduct in the school population.

Mr. GoopLING. Last year, as I remember, Research for Better
Schools brouﬁht.a piece of legislation to the Hill, dealing, I think,
with citizenship education. I did not get involved in that, but [ do’
know that the ranking member at that time had a lot of problems
with that.

Do you see a difference between what was presented last year,
and this new piece of | ation?

Ms. Pressrisen. | should distinguish, if 1 am correct, the labora-
tory itself was not directly related with that legislation. A member
of our staff was, and continues to be interes in that legislation.
But it is not primarily the laboratory’s interest ,

We have been following that in terms of activities that are goi
on with that bill, and we are certainly interested, from the pointl(‘)%
view that we feel that citizen education is an nmportant area to be
looked into by the Government and, hopefully, in terms of influenc-

schools.
n%ut ! think [ would draw a distinction between the lpboratorys
formal role on that bill, and what has taken place. I would say that
we would like to see the work that is being pro , and we would
be glad to discuss it or raise issues. But formally speakmg, we, as a
laboratory, have not been involved in that. We are interested in the

S ¥/}
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area, however, and concerns of legislation in funding it, particularlg
in terms of the questions for quality, of being able to install suc
programs, to monitor them appropriately through the State agencies
that they come through.

That is what our question is, in fact: What role could we play
with our States that we are working with, to give them a better
program development in their State for their own ends, and what
can we learn from our own site research that could possibly suggest
models of implementation, or what are the problems of implementa-
tion that, hopefully, someone will resolvé without everyone to
discover them on their own. ‘

Mr. GoopLiNG. As I indicated, I don't really have that much
trouble with citizenship education, if I know exactly what citizen-
ship education is. Everyone understands what it is. | do have a
pro%lem with the ethics education. As an administrator for many,
many years, | never got too many calls about how well or how

rly reading, writing and arithmetic were taught. But, any time I
m opinionated teachers who taught—I had a POD teaci;er. for
instance, who taught republicanism¥ He did not teach problems of
democracy. It pmﬁably was not too bad in that district because it
was a totally Democratic district. At least the ycungsters heard both
sides. But those are the kinds of things with which I-always ran into
problems. The teachers became opinionated on their ideas of mor-
als, their ideas of ethics, et cetera. Then you'run into a real family
problem. ,

Ms. RESSEISBN. I think that the area is an area in which you can
get controversy. There is professional responsibility involved in any
teacher's work, but particularly if you are going to be in the
position of the POD teacher, or the-eivics teachers and interpreting
current history to your students in your own particular
interpretgtion. '

[ think that this is where sound professional practice must come
forth, and in particular thetarea should be sensitive to what has
been lived through by many teachers in social studies for a long
time. There is a basic knowledge of what sound practice is ant
representing the many sides of an issue-ift what you are teaching to
youngsters, which is you want them to learn how to think well. You
must represent that in your classroom with sound practices of
in%:x)iry and locating urces and so on.

So it is not indoctrifation that 1 should hope your bill is going
after in terms of providing citizenship, but rather sound inquiry and
questioning, and finding answers, and, resolving issués from all the
sources of information that can be tapgped. How to tench that
effectively in the classroom s a professigpal matter, and one upon
which there 18 a great deal of literaturff and practice that can be
tapped.

Yart of the problem is bringing thatiinformation to the profes-
stonal educators who are very busy trying to figure what do you do
with those 35 or 40 youngsters Monday morning.

Mr. GoobrinG. | can only remember that | supervised an awful
lot of teachers that I would not want in the business of teaching
ethics education to my children, [ suppose. That causes a real
concern

= 1
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Ms. PresseisEN. There is nothing to say against the' teacher
examining the teachers' viues ajfhe same time that one teaches °
the course. It could be very e hténini. ,

Chairman Perkins. Did you BVer teach before you became re-
search director?

Ms. PresseiSseN. Senior high school, in which case I did teach
American Government, economics, geography, world ‘affairs, world
cultures. I have done some part-time teaching in junior high
schools, and supervised programs in elementary and junior high
schools, supervised student teachers in the field in a number of
subject areas, inﬂ\@irng American history, world history, and gov-
ernment and psycho %

Chairman PeRrkINs. Thank you very much. We appreciate your
appearance. .

Our next witness is Ms. Mary Ann Kirk, executive director,
Center for Citizen Education here in Washington, D.C.

Go ahead, Ms. Kirk. )

. STATEMENT OF MARY ANN KIRK, VICE CHAIRWOMAN, VALUES
EDUCATION COMMISSION OF MARYLAND

Ms. Kirk. My name is Mary Ann Kirk. I am executive director of
the Center for Citizenship Education, but I am here as vice
chairwoman of the first Values Education Commission in America.

This commission was established by the General Assembly of
Maryland. It was appointed by the Governor. Its pu is to assess
what is going on in our State in values, citizenship e‘;]ucation, and as
a result of these findings to make recommendations foward
implementation. ' _

I am here to make a'case for citizenship education, and T would
like to begin by saying that: How is it possible that a young person
can grow up in this country, and not think he has anything to lose
if he robs a bunk? ’

How is it possible that our young people can know what they can
get out of the system, but not know &hat they must give in
return. And how can the responsibilities of*'true ownership in one's
country exist if either of these two are absent?

A young marrrecently appeared before a Federal Grand Jury on
which | am serving, facing a 25-year sentence for bank pobbery.
Twenty-five years old and no previous criminal record. “Why," we
all asked, “did you do it?" His answer: “I needed the monéy, and [
didn’t think I had anything to lose.” ‘Nothing to lose,” he said, with
tears streaming down his face as he thought about the 20 years
away from his family in prison

“Nothing to lose!” How can we graduate or bring up a citizen in
this country from our educational institutions, and they think that
they have nothing to lose if they rob a bank. I wept for him, too,
and so should we all. But for how longmshall we weep until we
seriously help him and others like him E America today?

My home was burned recently by arson, less than 3 weeks

-ago. So T have been living in a hotel. [ have been looking for places
to live A very startling thing has come to my attention, when [ am
looking for a place to liv?- We are building places surrounded by
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fortresses. The befit place tp live is the best place with the best
security. . .

So as I drive up looking for an apartment, until I rebuild my
shome, I go by a guard, then I go into an apartment building. I am
being watched on television. Everything is a precaution for security.
Is that the trend in America today, I ask myself, that we go from
lock to lock, to look? . ) -

We have a Statue of Liberty on the east coast. May we now erect
on the west coast, either physically or symbolically, another statue,
the statue of responsibility, in order to remind America in between
the two statues that we have no rights in this country without
corresponding duties.

‘"These words are l-f)ari: of an address by Bishop Fultén J. Sheen
. that he gave on Honor America Day, which is July 4 in this

‘country, at the Lincoln Memorial. ) :

In order to remind America, in order to reinstill the sense of
belongin%l and pride, of dedication and responsibility of our {\:)ung
people, there needs to be programs of education in our schools ap
communities. No one sings with his heart, “This.Land Is My Land,
This Land Is Your Land,” who has not been carefully taught.

For many today, the positive of American seems remote and
unrelated to the sometimes brutally difficult world in Lnt;lich we

live. Inflation grelaasws at the well-being of all of us; oyment is
like an ugl t which has caught some of us and threatens
others; so is street crime and vandalistn. Our politicj have

disappointed us, and when we lift our eyes beyond ourihational
neighborhood, the uncertain stability within and among nations
conjures up frightening possibilities.
any Americans, in this post-Vietnam, post-Watergate era, have
become very selfcritical about the wrong ways in which American
power. hasrzeen exercised and it is not fashionable to speak with
any regard of the military contributions to freedom, or the self-
sacrific® of most of our great politicians, or the technological bene-
“fits to society.

[ was at the Holocaust commemoration at noon today, and
President Carter said that he asked the people of the United States
to observe this solemn anniversary of the liberation of Dachau with
appropriate study, prayers, and commemorative as a tribute to the
spirit of freedom, justice and compassion which Americans foug&;
to preserve. So our military contribution is a very thing, indeed, an
is not to be criticized.

What should never be forgotten and what should always be
emphasized is the passionate and effective reality of our country’s
belief in freedom, and what we have done to bring it to others. %e
need to pause and marvel at the process by which millions of
Americans whose ancestors were enslaved have been given full civil
rights and are being given full economic opportunities.

All minority groups have been admitted to the feast of democracy
—it is the ﬁolden thread that runs throughout our history, and it is
witnessed by the ethnic richness of American life. It is the most
positive side of America that we strive always to represent the best
of democracy, and we.continue to grow positively by so doing.
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“  "Yes, we must pause and marvel, but we must also continue to
interweave the principles of democracy throughout the lives of our
young people now and in the to come. .

This can be done through well thought out programs of educatgon
in the schools and among parents tp engender a sitive, caring
attitude toward dne’s self, one’s nation ard society. It is possible to
have programs' in citizenship education That reach out beyond
miﬁc courses in government and civics, courses that in those

iplines that contribute to the personal development which is so
essential to citizenship in American society, and motivate students
to be good citizens. ) .

Most educational programs in American schools neglect
* development. Yet of what utility are increased know and

intellectual skills if their possessors lack the self-know the -
ego, and gomx‘nitment to act on their own convictions in construc-
tive ways Co. ,

Many of our young people have become alienated in our rapidly
changing society because they simply lack the essential self-esteem
to participate. You gain self-esteem through achievement, but who
can achieve at our hour of life that is achievement unless stumb
blocks are removed? These are different for. different people,
have to be addressed accordingly.

Unless we achieve, uffless we can react out with something of.
valuetogive,howcanwﬁbemoﬁva@eﬁtoparticipatein nstruc-
tive ways in society? When we participate, it means that we are
included."To be included means that we are cared about, that we
are respected for what we are and for what we can do. Because we

- are cared about, we reciprocate. We care. Then, this country really
ours.* '

We are then proud to belong to it, and we seek to behave in ways

that contribute to its well-being and not Jjust our own.
* Citizenship education includes people in their role as uniqué
human beings in their role of good citizenship. It teaches principles
applied in context to life. It is a unique kind of affirmative action
where teachers can be trained in the how to really look at the
individual and teach the principles of suctess, so that a student who
has not achieved significantly is not always doomed to failure.

Jesse Jackson Is it .compassionate education. W. Clement
Stone's philosophy is that you must let the individual know that he
is important bi‘x’a elping to reveal his richis to himself. Abraham
Maslow says that “what a man can be, he must bel” and “that
either peoi)'le do fine and § things and feel good about them-
selves, or they do contemptible thinfs and feel despicable.”

Is there a more important goal for the future of democratic
society than to teach our young people the way that our democratic
principles can be applied in their own lives, and thus motivate them
toward ethical, ng, responsible citizenship that not only makes
for a better América and a better world, but will ultimately insure .
the survival of jur planet. :

My testimony tuday reflects my work on the Education Commit-
tee of Religious Neritage of America, a group of distinguished
leaders from throughout America who sionso p called
rediscover America. This gogmm sought ways to help America

. ; .
3 *

5%
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become more honest, have more integrity and encourage more

caring. for others. ) )
One-of the ways resulted:in the first Values Education Commis-
sion in America. The 2i*man commission, appointed by the -
nor, was established by the General Assembly of Maryland through
the efforts of Senator {awmnee’ Levitan and the Honorable Eugene
der, both of Montgomery County, Md. -

It is com of respected leaders in ethical and religious schol-’
arship, public'and private education, business, industry, communi-
cations, sports, law, government and politics. Its principal aim is the
consideration of how educational institutions can play a greater role

“in'the development of personal ethics and the reaffirmation, updat-

ing and cl:?ﬁcation of the values inherent in a democracy.

e of the'first acts of the commission was to establish that there
was nothing in court decisions that would preclyde the teaching of
ethical content’ It has been made equall{-cl r that the schools
have both the right and the duty to instill into the mind of pupils
those moral principles whiclr are so necessary to’a well-ortdered
society. .

This information will be disseminated to all our schools in Mary-
land so teachers can feel a certain legitimacy in their teaching of
ethics and values. . . o,

Our second act has been to divide our State into six regions for
the purpose of going out into the State to assess what is or is not
happening to teach the values of good citizenship. ‘

e will investigate‘what is going on in the schools that is
contrary to the standafds of democracy, and how extensively the
total disregard for property is. We will look into interpersonal
rﬁlations within the school and the failure to enforce the law
therein. Lot

We will try to determine what kind of leadership is needed to
bring about good discipline in the school. We will ask questions of
school principals like: If you could structure the school t‘Le way you
would want to deal with current problems, how would you do it?

What would you need in terms of additionalguidelines from your
school board? {Vhat do you need from your staff? Do you need
additional powers? How can the principles of good Behavior, good
citizenship be enforced, andnot just talked about? ‘

In’this way, we would hope to come up with a structure, so- that
our schools could be organized to teach good gcitizenship.

The commission is an important mechanisg to deal with the
views of citizens in the State that have various interests in order to
define and guide State policy in citizenship education. In this way,
scholars with expertise in .citizenship education, administrators,

_teachers, students and lay citizens, representatives of. various pro-

fessions and ocoupations canh be brought together very effectively in
a forum which will help bring about a consensus that will command
public acceptance and support.

It is important in an area’like citizenship education that wide
representation be achieved and reflected in State policy. So we have
taken an important first step in Maryland. ;

The bill today provides for gtants to States to assist schools to
carry on programs to teach the pringiples of citizenship and ethics,

a
,p’
L[4
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‘and we need that. However, on April 4, 1979, Mr. Bennett intro-
duced another bfll with the Honorable Carl Perkins called Educa-
tion for Responsible Citizenship Act, H.R. 3443, and it provides for
state grants also.

It a rovides guidelines for development of model programs
and | thinﬁ that is of utmost importance. For in this way citizenshig
education can grow to be structured strong and responsive to eac
and everyone of us in the beautiful kaleidoscope that represents the
diversity which is the strength of America. ,

Also, T understand that Senator Jennings Randolph intends to
introduce a like bill in the Senate, which the added provision
that States will match moneys for grants in citizenship education.
This is fmportant to insure ownership in the program, and a
consinuing interest in implementation. L

So while I give testimony to support monetary help to the State
to implement citizenship education, at the same time, T urge su
a)zt or Mr. Bennett'’s broader an‘d more comprehensive bill, H.
3443. A ‘

Chairman PERKINS. Let me ask you a question. Do ﬁ"qg know now
of any States that prohibit the teaching of either ethics or
citizenship? ,

Ms. Kirk. Not to my knowledge, sir.

Chairman Perkins. Let me thank you very much for your excel-
lent testimony. '

The next witness is Mr. Ivan Hill, president of the Ethics Re-
search Center, American View Point, Inc., Washington. :
«Come around, Mr. Hill. Without objection, your statement will be

insete_rted in the record, and you can proceed in any manner that you
prefer. .. .

. STATEMENT OF IVAN HILL, PRESIDENT ETHICS RESEARCH
CENTER. AMERICAN VIEWPOINT. INC.

Mr. Hui. Mr. Chairman, American Viewpoint is a 57-year-old,
nonpartisan, nonsectarian, nonprofit educatjonal corporation,
originally created to foster good citizenship i the United States.

As one who has labored many years to st hen the ethical
underpinnings of our society, I welcome any effort that will serve to
foster this goal. That is w y I speak now in reference to the bill
under consideration here today.-

Further, 1 have long admired your colleague, Congressman
Charles Bennett, for his devotion to better ethics. Therefore, I am
especially glad to have this opportunity. I do not appear as one from
the church, or from the field of education. | have ﬁen a business-
man, an entrepreneur who has enjoyed and benefitted from livin
and working in a country that has provided economic and- litica%
freedom and an environment that has permitted a human ing to
achieve a fair measure of one's human potential. .

For 6 years I have served as the full-time, nonpaid president Bf
American Viewpoint, Inc., an organization found 57 years’
ago by a group of outstanding educators for the urpose of promot-
ing good citizenship. For several years precedinéy presidency, the
organization was relatively inactive due to the ailing health and
advancing age of my prﬂ{ecessnr.

t) 9

e
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Since I joined American Viewpoint, we have concentrated all our
efforts on 4he task of restigmatizing dishonesty, and improving
ethics in America, trying to keep America honest enough to stay
free. Se— ’

Perhaps the decade of the 1960's will be remembe as the

riod when ethics was born anew, along with accelerating) decay.
We saw new life being formed as is often true in nature. § was a
time when there was an ever-increasing amount of talks abous.ethics
on television programs, and in newspaper headlines.

The ex ding discussion was l{»unct;uataed by some soul-search
imues—-tf:ncon rontation with Russia in the Cuban missilg cris
civil rights, Vietnam, and men on the moon. The events of th
sixties nurtured a mood of introspection and meditation. We won
dered what real, what was right, and what would come ne
Then mhé')\?:tergate. _ |
Watergate in itself, with all its tragedy and trauma, was simply a
manifestation of the mores of our society. It was the opening of the
Watergate door that allowed us to see the magnification of the flaws
in the ethical framework that holds together our demotratic

system. .
But Watergate also showed the strength of the foundation-bifilt
for us by those who founded this country. Wonderfullyy we have not
¥ lost faith in our democratic institusions, in the freedom or in the
structure of our private enterprise system. But many, very many
citizens have logt faith in the way in which the system is
implemented. .
roughout America there is a ferment of discontent about the
lack of ethics, the lowering of moral standards and the widespread
vulgarization of our national culture.
. Because our organization is solely devoted to the m&‘i of strength-
ening the ethical. underpinnings of the United States, we have
received thousands of letters and phone calls about ethics. We have
wondered if th ple who wrote or called us just happened to
have had a rather flear concept of the practical meaning of ethics,
or did they represgnt the public generally.
To-find out, we Fonducted a survey among a random sample of
Eersons old and young, with different incomes, of different ethnic
ackgrounds and occupations. We found that the TV commentators
porters have been correct in assuming that almost
what they are talking about when they

-

and newspaper
everyone fanders
~ discuss ethics.
Doubtless the media greatly aided the public in its under-
standing of ethics. Eighty-six percent of all persons interviewed
associated ethics with rules and standards, morals, right and wrong,
values and honesty.
Interesting}y, however, we found that most le do not consider .
lying as dishonest. The dishonesty begins at tﬁofevel of stealing in
this i today, based the interviews that we have made.
he significant point in &s is that while almost everyone knows
t the word ethics means, very few understand the direct rela-
ip between the ethical and moral strength of a society and its
remain economically and politically free.
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~ Several years agy in. of Britain’s more critical moments, a

i ted that “a society which runs on a

no effoxt tb come to terms with, morality will

ays be isfactory become unmanageab¥e.” Britain has
drsome difficult problemy, but look at America now!

ﬁ long can we survive \in freedom and do so little to stop the

_Jerosion of faith in governmént, in- business, in the professions, in

- edudhtion, and even in the church?

-~ ‘Thomas Paine, whose Common Sense essays contributed so much
e inspiring the men and women who won the American Revolu-
. ’tion, once said that a long habit of thinlgin&)a thing wrong, gives it a
’ superfioi pearance of being right. So it i¢ today with our
increasing,toleration of dishonesty, sleazy ethics, graft, shoplifting,
embez'z.lex}r:}tnt. bribery, kickbacks, vandalism, arson, and the cor-
ruption t flows from the :lﬁneas and power of organized crime.
The art of compromise and willingness to go along'seems to have
destroyed our capacity for convictiong. . ) )

There are many'\who speak loudly and often about how much
they love free enterprise, our private ente rise economy. But don’t
they know that implicit concept of capitalism is a high degree of
honesty and mutual trust?

Yes, they do know this, but only a few have had the courage and
the independence to stand up, to speak out and to act to demand
honesty, especially have they failed to demand honesty and respon-
sibility from their peers.

Some of our young businessmen already believe that they cannot
meet their goals, hit their sales and profit targets without being
dishonest. We must understand and accept honesty as=a basic
working social principle. '

Honesty at all levels of business can contribute . to efficiency;
increase the- rate of productivity, and strengthen the concept of
“profits in perpetuity.” For the individual, wé must make being
honest the socially and culturally safe way to be, the in thing,
maybe even fashionable: t break the prison of peer group
pressure at the public level..

Man cannot deriye, however
normatives of his iety. Nor s
remain free if technology imposes
greed and coxmuption usurp law.

One of the basic philosophical reasons for increasing importance
of ethics is tHat we are too rapidly, passing out of that world where
mankind di l.‘égthunders;mnd and therefore feared tHe forces of

of his values from the
d we expect any society, to
e cooperation and order while

-~

. nature, and inj6 a scientific world where we do not understand man
and his purpdses and we féar the forces of man.

ose who respect technology and understand its enormous poten-

tial for good must hasten to pass the word {hat dishonesty wilil

pervert and destroy science. Truth is basic tb science. The more

scientific we become, the more automated, the greater the need for

. the ethical man, one who is responsible and accountable, who is pot

' - only concerned with dur own good behavior but with the welfarglof

others and of mapkind as a whole.
There are those who say we are at peace, that we are fighting no
wars anywhere. That seeems to be true. But we are actually being

-

-~

.}1
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attacked by a pewerful dnd. insididas e that i i off the '
" :'ex'w”f ;om of our tpuf .:;.Wé-m&é.at way the
EESRE

ion’, and, ‘that can take away our .
maiermdquxckarﬂmnanyexter-‘ N

t.hat: ‘l i‘n X t, its busibess, its

the f.’h int one another. Ugttl!er

sn eonm vate& mherqnt dhhonmy In continu-
d‘un‘latm M to avoid mmnderable centmlmtion_

1&“’ of gur leadersm dehbcmtcly. e&l’ﬂeaaly. or ignorantly
an eobqpmy axpands.and as technolagy

otter exponentially. lt.is,'
nornmmm

‘advances, the nved for.

- niot a question of w
mda t‘c‘: be,y 111:(' _m;&x add m&rﬁependent a social Aystexﬁ
"‘tiecomea, mg ve ha¥e'to mqgemte with, to trust, and to
(g u DI r.' .
lnmpvo:m n et{é‘we muet-ge far momeuucal than we .

Bt ever thought wé mpxtalismmtosuhive, it must be
¢ -et.hlcél,lﬁh_-‘_._a A 'f

Chmrman m's Yoq]state your t&t&mcny ﬂmt most people
'u;demtand what.the who ethics ‘encompasses. However,

do you feet.that there i3 agreemmt within the country
" ahbut whatt.heaevqlues tohefprﬂné‘smtestoeome up with
t will be acce
n.u 1 t_lm,ﬁtst plade, k- we should consider that It
may tml& W ivhole idex of valde teaching in
/" > this cuntry. 'We the systems, and the materi-
.+ +ald that are xﬂest y used: We think thaf ethics is more ofa

A o 4.science, '

\‘t-

7 e

_ Ethnqqs a. matter nf momrah&m and ﬁ\anng, and survival. The
&: now;fa\mnng !,hht poittt as a way for man to
rvxve g aatympol ts say that is the way man
lt‘waq not-by assertiveness, or sumval of the fittest,

but«b t:ho sha
L P e i A

t the: approach that i¢ taken in

: Chair.
% 5. the. %ﬂp'neh' inll shgtiﬂ‘ pursuad. and passed in the Congress of
e , *.the’ nitéﬂ‘States‘? .
v MrtHig My biliefiq thls e}Vhatever rhay be the various differ-
. encdd 0\3’0 u‘il Hics is, or is not, how it should be

mm bill, if it Spresented o

w
b, .or, low, 3, should nod\be taught, this country so desperately
used on the problems of values that
a beginning, would warrant the
su ~of ‘everyuhe in the gress.
feqling shat . {f you implement it in the way that Congressman
Bmmétt hag indicated, b going .into one or two States and also
higring the benefits. of‘ot er organizatjons, the Research for Better

Schools i? Philadelphia, o é‘ Mr. Goble, those, there is plenty that
sarf be done right now, and there is much that should be done, and
abonld be dene very quickl

"Chairman PRRKINS. Than{ you very much. You have made an _

' .excellent witness.
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: The next wi mo«nvmmmc.omn
m%ce Manhattan Bank.

. ment Relations
Wearedehghtedtohenrﬁmyou andwelmmegouhem.mt.
Frisby. You may proceed in any you . Without
obgﬁon, your prepared statement will be inse in the record.
[The

prepared statement of Mr. Frisby follows:]

¢

‘ ( April 18, 1979

! ‘ *
STATEMENT BY ONEN V, PRISBY .
- + YICE PRESIDENT, THE CHASE NANEATTAN BANK, M.A. &
Before the ‘ ) .
subcommittee an Elementary, Second-
ary & Vocational Bducation
. of the . -
COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND m ~
U. S. BOUSE .OF REPRESENTATIVES
on H.R. 123 4

.
Tuesday, April ‘24, 1979

.
- - . * - . ¢

‘ ~ .
My name is Owen V. Prisby. Por a number (pf years

I havé beem vice president in charge of the Washifigtoh

&
office of The Chase Manhattan Banﬁ My statement today
’ *

is’as an individual and does not necessarily reflect the
views of t}se Bank. On the other hand, it should also be

noted that our senior management has publicly taken a

L]
v a position on the need to strengthen the ®thical underpinnings

o

of America and chase _\{ay/cmc- of the first corporations to

formalize and announce a strong code of ethics foy its

officers and employees.
t

- .
oo .),’. .
Qo : - .

ERIC
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For a number of years I have had the pleasure of

.

knowing and talking with various Members of Congress,

including the author of the legislation before this

*

L -

subcommittee, Congressman Charleg Bennett of Florida.

when he first gﬂ(;oduced legislation to provide a modest

P g
amount of federal funds to be used by the states to explore

.

{
. ‘ J
"éi’ ot adding materials and programs dealing with honesty’

and ethiés to the curriculum of the public schools, the

situation among our young people ffLﬁhé nation with
’ =
-
respect to deteriorating ethics was serious. Since then

the situation has grown considerably worse.
,,,,, —

In an article which I was asked to write by the

publisher of SUCCESS UNLIMITED magazine, Mr. W. Clement Stone,

I mentioned that;



.~ -

o4
ew o o « $40 billion a year or more is being lost to
wvhite collar crime; . (,
o p % & o th;re is $500 :fllion a year in physical damage
' : )

“
and thievery by students and vandals to our

\ - }

~ classrooms !

.« «. . there is a significant increase per capita
in crimes against property;

« « o « « there is a large increase in the usge of drugs “"\\\

and alcohol among young prople, along with
a number of cheating scafdals.

. Since then, a great public service was performed .

on March 18th of this year by the producers of CBS's

“60 Minutes” in showing a segment which graphically

4

portrayed the large number of physical assaults against

<i ';ég
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teachers by students throughout the country: According

r
to the transcript of the program, each year more than

60,000 teachers are assaulted, thousands more are (\4{
threatened with guns, knives, chains and bare fists.

The program went on to mention that these figures were
-

probably low because teachers in many schools do not
even report many additional incidents. The program

concluded on a somber note showing the actual funeral

of a teacher who had been killed in the classroom.

»
£

In a column in the CHICAGO TRIBUNE several

years ado, Harold Blake wWalker made the following

observations: .

"We are disposed to think naively that our
ethical {nhibitions thwart the possibilities
of self-satisfaction. And we conclude that
if we could learn to defend ourselves against
the demands of ¢onscience by deifying Qur- _.
selves, life would be a sony. Seeking only
private self-realization, we can avoid the
demands of the world and smother the summons
of conscirence.”

-
g

™
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*In.many ways the new therapies of self-

, realization are a revival of the ancient
‘philosophy of hedonism, which holds that
pleasure is the principal good and should

' be the aim of all action. The private
self is the arbiter of behavior, and the’
only evil is that which thwarts the pleasure
of the self. Unfortunately, the doctrine
$» obscures all ethical responsibility and
" all sense of community.® )

"It was Robert Browning who remarked
perceptively that 'man seeks only his own
godd at the whole world's cost'. He might
havé added that mas® seeks only his own
good at hias own cost, too. The life that -
is committed only to the demands of the
self leads to self-hatred, not to self-
fulfillment. The quest for private self-
realization that, excludes other concern
and ethical values results not in happiness
. but in misery.” - '

t

In a broader sense what we have seen in the past

]

few decades is a significant deterioration in the delivery

systems that used to channhel valpes from one generatién to

another. when our country was founded and we still had the
little red schoolhouse, the textbooks in our public schools

carried a large amount of value—oriented material and

stressed patriotism, the Golden Rule, having regard for
)

61
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.

other people, and heroes in American society. Up until

a

the past decade the McGuffey Reader was another manifestation

-~
these wholesome shared values of our society. But in

recent years the school books and curriculum have been
systematiqally shorn of these kinds of materials and
-~
concepts and a moral and ethical neutralism or agnosticism
f

has been invoked.

Whereas peer pressure had traditionally been

.

“‘direcsed against the few who might cl."mat on exams Or

L}

steal from the local na:;):et, in many of our schools today

. -\/ °
the peer pressure has been reversed--and the majéity of

.

our atud‘ents either feel that cheating and lying. are

.

justified. or at least feel they should look the other

way when somecne else does it. Heroes have frequently

'4
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been. debunked, patriotism is slyly ridicule&, and
respect for our institutions gradually undermined.

. ) ¥

Another of our traditional xlivery systems

for‘ values has been the family. Although there is
still a good deal of important values transmitted
from fathers and mothers to their children, the family
itself h{ls been greatly weakened by major increases
in divorce, working mothers who leave their children
in whole or in part to fend for themselves, and t'ravelinq
fathers who increasingly are away fro;g home. 1In addition,
the family dinner table which had traditionally been a
.bulwark for ‘sharing inspiration, instruction and guidance

and for family cge\sion, it has been frequently torn

asunder by\_he absence of working parents, the desire to

-~
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eat quickly in order to’y‘teh the evening news on

¢

television, or a number of other diversions which

reduce the amount of_tine available between fathers .

* .

and mothers and their sons and daughters. '
Since our culture is structured to produce

less etphasis on ethics, honesty and doing the right ~

[y

thing, the watchword now is frequently W, ynvﬁgaun
»> N -

-

thing--and the heck with everybody else®. In this

A Y
atmosphere and with the lack of reinforcement in the

&

schools and in the family, we have had a tremendous

i

increase in drug addiction; alcoholism, and in the
number of young people who feel confused and lost as
to the purpose of their life, with the loss of meaningful

values and guidepogts for measuring their conduct.

0.}

LAY
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Another panifestation of this situation i{a the

alarming inerease) among young people in joiﬁzng cults.

i what happened in Jonestown sent shock waves throughout

-
L}

the whole nation and perhaps will encourage parents and,

children alike to examine the implications of joining

}jL::ii. and why young people feel driven into such
. _ _

extreme action.
Perhaps we could learn something from other
gocieties around the world, including Japan. A recent

*

article in thé DETROIT NEWS pointed out that in Japan

they only have 1.8 murders per 100,000 people, while
in América we have 8.8. 1In Japan there are 1.8 robberies

per 100,000 population, and in America we have 187.




61

in Japan there is a higher priority on teaching values in

the schools: there is a family cohesion which serves as a

2 deterrent to-anti—néc{gl behavior because of the stigma

L

attached to all membors of the family. The article.also

! -

points out that even business leaders of companies in

Japan will frequently publicly apologize for the misconduct

i
- —< . of an employee of their company. Cooperation between
business, labor and the government is at a premiqg; -

.

citizens work with the polige in-uncovering criminal
_ behavior, and acting illeqally or unethical&) is out

of step with the cultural norm in Japan.

~7
what we need in America--which can partly be

done through the scholls-—- is a restigmatizing of dis-

o -

honesty as a cultural norm and to again make it popular,

particularly among young. people, to be honest, ethical,
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patriotic and to have a regard for others. We need to

encourage young people to stand up for what is right,

~, | .

even if they have to. stand alone among their friends

—
and peers at school. w;tﬂiht materials in the curriculum

[ S

and much nge emphasis on character building in the

classroom and in ocur homes, we will not produce as

many future leaders as we need to solve the enormous

*

numbe§ of problems that will/f;;; the next generatién. '

4

-

It is true that we have a large number of young
people who are honest, ethical and do follow the Golden
E

Rule; they do not lie, do not cheat aﬁd do’'not steal.

3

But in our highly interdependent technological society

.l
-

we cannot continue to maintain political and econamic

freedom unless a large majority of our young people and

citizens generally are honest. Political and ecohomic
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freedom presupposes~a high degree of honesty for such

-

.- a system to survive. .

£

- In conclusion, what is important is not the
- ) . ~ N, -
precisqe number of dollhrs or the exact mechanism \

/

thay may be suggested in this legislation or in any

—

N ¢ .
other legislation or private sector programs that may

» attempt to deal with this problem in our schools. ,

what IS vitally important is that the broad deterioration

-

in our ethical base of conduct be reversed and that we

share with our young people in practicg&auq*s our values,

a better explanation of the social utility of our free

£

society, and the importance to them and to our na%}on

~ -

of the Golden Rule of being honest and ethical, and having

regard for others.

Q
-~
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The benefils of such an effort iin the schools, -

[

* L

in our homes and in the media would certainly be vast.
It would mean less crime, less drug.addiction, less

alcoholism, less violence in the classroom: less
S ‘. ‘
cheating on &ams, less inflation because of a reduct,ioh in

retail theft: more productivity, and a much happier society.

Though long overdue, the Members of this

5 : : ) |

subcommittee dre to be congratulated for putting

' . this subject on the agenda of t Congress and the

-

nation. It is hoped that the Congress, the private
1 ' , *
sector, enlightened leaders in our educational’

establioHire. Md the mediy/ can work together to

more successfully address this massive national problem.

r




I would like to conclude by quoting from

A N

a speech which one of the other witnessés,'lvan Hill,
president of American Viewpoint, Inc., delivered on
September 23, 1974 in williamsburg, Vvirginia:

“We must make éass media efforts to
_ achieve a consensual validation within
, the public at large that honesty is
) safe, selfish and very practical. It's
urgent. Many people are really afraid
to be forthright and honest. It leaves
them defenseless and open to arrows of
' criticism. They-become evasive and
P evasiveness soon develops intd dishonesty.
' This is unintentional; it's an environ-
mental response.

“Doubltess, much good work has been done
- in the behavorial sciences and in the
- humanities. But our schools, our educators,
-our foundations may be spending too much
time and too many billions in the esoteric
areas of the arts and humanities and not
nearly enough on ethics and values, on the
. morality that gives meaning and purpose to
all education--to life itgself. 1 am afraid _
that too many of our educational leaders
have not only overlooked the transcendental
. basis but also the scientific basis for the
T Golden Rule. And while the faculties of our
universities demand to be academically free;
they seem to forget that back of anyone's
individual freedom must be a free society.”

.
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ETHICS

Coatinned From A-§

herst College the percentage of cheat.
ers waseven higher — 42 percent
Kighty percent of institations in
the Carnegie survey reported matila-
tion of periodicals & serious prodlem,
Princeton University indicating arti-
cles on rin were torn out of 100
wurnals. Claremont College reported
15,000 volumes missing in 20 year$
and Tufts University that 8 percent of
its library books disappear annuaily.

TO STOP the further deterioration
of campus ethics, the council, which
1s supported by the Carn Founda-
tion, recommended that institutions
attack specific abuses

Potentisl students can protect
themselves from institutional claims
by becoming better informed about
what is actuaily offered before enrotl-
ing Regional accrediting agenctes
should become more thorough wstch-
dogs and make public their findihgs
ofﬁd practices, the councll said.

State governments should drop
thetr hapds-off policies and “assume
primary responsiblity for education
within thetr boundaries” setting
minimum standards and screening
aut “clearly infertor programs offered
hy oon accredited” institations, the
cound}! continued And the federasl
guvernment shouid more closely re-
view requests for US Office of Educa
tion recagnition by accrediting insti-
tutions. the council said

On the plus side, the council said
that Righer education " has made posi
tive  contfihutiond  to ethicsl

conduct * The cotnctl commended -

rull:fes tor “greatly expapding equast
1ty of opportuaty” for ks, women
and the pnor. providing & forutn for
national 13%ues. such as cival rights
agd the Victnam War. amd wrving sty
dénte in such a way that most of them
are satisfied with the institutions
they attend

The council study found that
“grade inflistinn i 8 prodlem through
aut the country ~ with 77 percent of
those answering @& 1975 Carnegie potl
catling 11 serius C The Propartian of
students with an A of B grade point
Average rode (rom 18 10 54 perent he
rateen 1Y a1l 1274 atiile those with
&0 gt orage srfessdropped from v
fipet vt the s ounonl setd

t the same time tnstitations nee

nwnfdiog tedits fiote Uberally the
Coaitie 1) et Cturb at pecerve ceadee
far atf satipns work e hoAs seif
tudy and 'er“.m 1ty trany of (f

they can pass a test showing they
know the content of courses they
have not taken.

Other schools have added cou
quirements, the councl said, in
to “find students™ for “overstaffed de-
partments faculty and unemployed
graduate assistants tesch Others
have expanded their extension pro-
grams, offering courses in many
states, often with lLittle quality con-
trol.

ADVERTISING snd information
rrovtded by schools is often mislead-
ng, the council found. with catalogs
and recruiters {atling to indicate thast

some courses are red infre
quently. Other coursdf have long
waiting lists Some f members
teach only part-time or ot st all

Some schools are fowering admis
siops standards as the:college-aged
popgiation in the United States de
clines, jut are not pyov the sddi-
tional su services by the
less capabte students, resulting in
more dropouts_ the conncil satd

A related nedq, the councti
said. is the search for f stadents
who can pay tuitton. quali or not.

Foreign student enroliment rose 13

rcent in a single academic year,
rom\ 179,000 in 1975 77 to 203,100 in
1977 78
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STATEMENT OF OWEN V. FRISBY, VICE PRESIDENT, GOVERN-
MENT RELATIONS OFFICE, CHASE MANHATTAN BANK

Mr. Frissy. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

. My name is Owen V. Frisby. For a number of years I have been
vice president in charge of the Washington Office of the Chase
Manhattan Bank. T
- My statement today is as an individual and does not n rily
reflect the views of the Bank. On the other hand, it should bé\noted
that our senior management has publicly taken a position o the
need to #enﬁthen the ethical undetpinnings of America and Chase
. was one of the first corporations in the country to formalize and

announce a strong code of ethics for its officers and ita employees.

I want to pick up my text a little later, but I want to make a few
general comments first of all. |

With refipect to whether or not we know what ethics is, is there
enough agreement, I think this was your last question to Ivan Hill,
in the population generally as to some things that we could teach in
the way of ethics and values. I think, on some of the basics, there is
clearly a very overwhelming é):blic support for bending the twig, if
you will, in the area of the Golden Rule, the area of honesty, and
not lying, not cheating on exams, not stealing, ogenemlly what is
considered by the Albert Schweitger definition of having a regard
for other people, and other- e'’s dpmperty.

I think that those basic things could be stressed. I think once you
get beyond that, you may get into areas of controversy where you
would have to take it on a case-by-case basis. ,

It seems to me that we also ought to keep in perspective what we

- are up against. If the chairman would , I think that it might
be of interest to the committee and to the Members of the entire

Congress to have inserted in the record the complete text of about a

20-minute segment that was recently telecast on CBS's 60 Minutes

'Emgram, on violence in the classroom. I think that it might be

felpfuli to have the exact text, which they were kind enough to

urnish.

h e document referred to above retained in committee files.|’

r. Frissy. [ don’t know how many of you had the chance to see
this program, but I think that if any of you did, you would be
shocked. and would be clearly impressed with the incredible prob-
lem we have in our classrooms today from the standpoint of

physical violence. .

ﬂ] this program, they started with an introductory comment that
there is some 60,000 reported cases of violence against teachers by
their students in the classrooms of America. The program pointed
out that they have everything from bicycle chains to knives, and
every other weapon that you can imagine, used against teachers,
either actually used against them or threatened.

They intery%e‘wd a lot of teachers who reported being attacked,
either on the playground or on the schvolgrounds, or actually in the
classroom itse¥N, frequently without any help from any other stu-
dents, or from Nther faculty members.

The program txagically ended on a note of an actual funeral of a
teacher that had actually been killed, and what was said about that
teacher at the funeral

~
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The p also pointed out that for every case of physical
violence tﬁt is actually reported to the- authorities or to the
police—doubtless there are a number of others that for various
reasons are never even reported. .. ,

The second thing, I think, that might be worthy to'keep in mind
in terms of perspective is one of the statistics that I mentioned on
page 3 of my formal testimony, and that is, in ballpark figures, we
are talking about $500 million a year of physical destruction in our
classrooms. Frank Goble mentioned the tremendous improvement
from the standpoint of physical destruction in some of the places
like Indianapolis that have actually had programs of value educa-
tion, which- a meaningful im on the students.

*When you think that this bill that Congressman Bennett is
talking about, and other members of the committee, is calling for $5
million for a nationwide sort of survey effort to find out what is
being done, and what might be done to teach values in the public
schools, and you measure that against the $500 million just ir terms
of broken windows and broken blackboards, and stolen movie pro-

rs, and things of that type, we are talking about 1 percent of

e value of the physical destruction in the classroom in terms of
the affirmative side of trying to do something about it in a construc-
tive way.

It seems to me that even if the program were not perfect, and
even though there may be flaws in it as it would go on a trial and
error basis, in terms of the problems that the Nation faces, and in
terms of the schools facing the problem, not only of cheating on
exams—We saw in the Washington Star, a front- article, last
week, this study that was put out by the Carnegie Foundation, of
massive cheating in our colleges throughout the country on a scale
that is much worse than we have had in prewious years.

It showed a study showing inflated grades as a kind of regular
gractice that was creeping in in the high schools and colleges of
America. We have seen in the newspapers every few months a West
Point scandal or some other cheating scandal. There was another
series of articles in the Washi n Star about cheating in the
schools, the high schools around the Washington metropolitan area,
and of interviewing students, and the students saying that it was
commonplace in. many of their classrooms for the majority of
students to believe that cheating was justified. They felt that there
was nothing wrong with cheating on exams in school because they
were under pressure to get good grades to get on to college, and for
various other reasons, ranging from parental pressure to other
things that [ just mentioned. _

I would like, in the interest of saving time, to pick up from my
Krt'pured statement on page h, and emphasize a few points 6hat I

ave tried to raise in my written testimony.

In the broader sense, we have seen in the last few decades that
there has been a significant deterioration in the delivery systems
that have been used to channel values from one generation to
another.

When our country was founded, and when we still had the little
red schoolhouse, the textbooks in our public schools carried a large
amount of value oriented material, which stressed patriotism, the

, o
AY Il?
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Golden Rule, having a regard .for other people, and heroes in
American society.

Up until the recent t, the McGuffey Reader was another
manifestation of these wholesome shared values of our society. But
in recent years the school books and curriculum have been system-
. atically shorn of these kinds of materials and concepts and a moral
and ethical neutralism or agnosticism introduced, which is now more
or less the rule in our curriculum.

Whereas peer pressure had traditionally been directed against
the few who might cheat on exams or steal from the local merchant,
in many schools today the peer pressure has been reversed, and the
majority of our students either feel that cheating and lying are
justiﬁec{ or at least feel that they should look the other way when
someone else does it.

Heroes have frequently been debunked. Patriotism.§\slyly ridi-
- culed, and respect for our. institutions gradually undePmjped.

Another of our traditional delivery systems for values has bee
the family. Although there is still a number of important values
transmitted from fathers and mothers to their children, the family
itself has been greatly weakened by major inereases in divorce,
working mothers that leave their children in whole or in part to
fend for themselves,' and travelling fathers who are increasingly
away from home. . ,

In addition, the family dinner table which had traditionally been
a bulwark for sharing inspiration, instruction and guidance and for
family cohesion, has frequently been torn asunderrl‘?! the absence of
working parents, or the desire to eat quickly in order to watch the
evening news on televisron, or, as some of our witnesses earlier have
pointed out, a lot of our youpg people are not even interested in the
news. They want to watch a lot of other programs which have
considerably less value educationally and otherwise than watching
the news. :

Since our culture is structured to produce less emphasis on ethics,
honesty and doing the right thing, the watchword is &'equently “do
your own thing--and the heck with everybody else.”

In this atmosphere, and with the lack of reinforcement in the
schools and in the faumily, we have had a tremendous increase in
- drug addiction, alcoholism, and in the number of people who feel
confused and lost as to the purpose of their life, with the loss of
meaningful values and guideposts for measuring their conduct.

Another manifestation of this situation is an alarming increase
among young people in joining cults. What happened at Jonestown
sent shock, waves throughout the whole Nation, in fact the whole
world. and perhaps will encourage many parents and youngsters
alike to examine the implications of joining a cult, and why young
people feel driven into such extreme action.

Perhaps we cu‘uld learn something from other societies around
the world, including Japan. A recent article which I read within the
last few days in the Detroit News, they pointed out that in Japan
they only havk only .18 murders per 100,000 people, while in
America we hﬂ%‘xﬂ. seven or eight times as many. In Japan, they
have |.X robberigs per 100,000 population, and in America we have

N7
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187. That is almost 100 to 1 ratio in terms of robberies in Japan and
the United States. : . .

In Japan there is a higher priority on teaching values in the
schools. There is.a family cohesion which serves as a deterrent to
antisocial behavior because of the stigma that is attached to all
members of the family if one of their members teates a breach of
the law or unethical act. : .

The article also goes on to point out that even Business leaders of
companies in Japan will frequently publicly apologize for the mis-
conduct of their employees. Cooperation between . business, labor
and the government 1s at a premium. Citizens work with the police
in uncovering criminal behavior, and acting illegally or unethically
is out. of step frequently with the cultural norm in Japan.

I might also add that in the United States, up until last few
decades, this also was the norm, and there was a lot mo emphasis
on the cohesion of the family. Unethical or illegal conduct was
much more stigmatized than it is today. )

There have been other examples which have been publicized by
the press, and I think the press deserves a lot of commendation for
pointing to this problem, and)eing constructive and focusing upon
it

For example, there ‘have been articles that have recently shown
in Seattle, Wash., there is a major community effort to get at
the arson problem, which Mary Ann Kirk mentioned was at her
door just a few weeks ago, personally. _ .

They pointed out, in -the experigent that they had there, that
when the community leaders, the réligious leaders, the educational
leaders, the police, the schools and everyone else focused on this
problem, almost overnight they had a dramatic decrease in the
gg)oulnt of arson that was being perpetrated_jin the community of

attle. A :

There was a community awareness of it. The youngsters in school
were talking about it, perhaps even writing essays on why arson is a
bad thing. When the community came together, there was a differ-
ent attitude toward the subject than there previously had been.
There was sort of a detached attitude may be in the , but when
the media and the community focused on it, .there was a major
improvement in the conduct in this particular area.

e have had similar examples as far as retail theft, and rhedia
and educational efforts to restigmatize stealing from stores—ads
on the back of buses in Washington, and efforts by the advertising
council and the like. )

What we need in American is, not only through the schools, but
through other organizations, a restigmatizing of dishonest as a
cultural norm, and to make it popular, particularly among young
people to be honest and patriotic, and have a regard for other
people.

We need to encourage our young people to stand up for what is
right, even if they have to stand alone among their fridpds, or their
peers at school. Without materials in the curriculum, and -more
emphasis on character building in the classrooms and our homes,
we will not produce as many future leaders as we will need to solve
the enormous problems that are facing the Nation over the next
generation. ‘ . /

~?
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It is true that a large number of yo people are honest, and
follow the Golden Rule, and do not lie, do not cheat, and do not
steal. It is a good thing that we have that. Certainly, our whole
society has a majority of people who are honest, or a free society

could' not fifttion. . :

On the other hand, as Ivan Hill potgé out, as our society
becomes more interdependent, we cannot continue to enjdy political -
and economic freedom unless a larger majority of people, icu-
larly young people, are impressed with the importance of honesty -
almd ethics, and haying a regard for other people in their everyday
ives. '

In conclusion, I don't think it is as significant as to exactly what
form of legislation is passed. I think it would be very beneficial to
the Nation if something was done,_ if at -least a m amount of
money was appropriated, and if at teast some direction on the part
of the Congress to the states to get on with the job, and to encourage
innovation and evaluation. If this were done, at least, as an initial
‘step. . .
I think perhaps even more important than the actual legislation
is the importance that this subject has been given by this committee
today, a rare hearing, indeed, .in fact one of &e few that I am aware
.of that the Congress has ever had an this particular subject.

I think that it would be encouraging if other committees of the
Congress, in the House and Senate, would focus on this and related
questions. I know Senator Birch Bayh, for examrle. has had some
very interesting heari on the American Family, and there have
been, perhaps, other efforts in the Congress along this line. But I
think more are meeded. ‘

In the media, we have had a very encouraging increase in the
devotion to this subject. We have had a number of things on “60
Minutes.” Jesse J n, who was hoping to be here today, was on a
20-minute segmenf a few months ago on “60 Minutes.” The Today
Show devoted a whole week to interviews and focusing on teaching
-of values and other things in the public school system, and had a lot
of educators and others talk about this problem.

We had an hour-long documentary on NBC several years agd on
white-collar crime, which I think was a major contribution, and on
which Ivan Hill appeared, along wifhh a number of other leaders.

[ don’t think that the problem is by any means insurmountable.
There are a number of Members of Congress who are interested in
this question, and they are speaking out in speeches around the
country. as well as this hearing today. There are a number of people
in the media, ranging from columnists to the networks, and newspa-
pers and editorinl writers are focusing on various issues of the
problem.

I think what we need 1s to realize that we have a serious prolem
on our hands. and do all that we tan collectively to focus cons
tively on its solution. '

Thank you very much

Chairman Prerkins. Mr. Goodling.

Mr. Goobrine. Just a couple of comments, Mr. Frisby, on thé first
page of your statement, where you indicate that the publi has
taken a position on the need to strengthen the ethical
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underpinnings of America, and Chase became active in that, and
became very interested, etc. i )
“May I merely say to that that recently I had an opportunity to
spéndy about 25‘;: hours in debate before %m of students 1n a
coll ith Michael Polante. I don’t krioy r you are familiar
wit,mi hael Polante, or not, but | will guarantee you one thing. The
Chase Manhattan would be appalled to realize that he writes text-
books in the area of social studies, ethics, moral values and so on. It
is just unbelievable. According to him, there ign’t anything right that
we have ever done in this country. Our whole system is totally
wrong. It has always been wrong, et cétera. -
fb;_peaki to all those college students, I did not have too much
di 1cultyngecause I realized that they were smart enough to see
through a lot of what he had to say. I challenged him to run for
office, so that he could put his money where his mouth is, or put his
mouth_ where his something is. But for high school students, it
would have been a ‘different story, if Michael Polante had been
before them, giving that gospel. That is why I have this kind of fear.

Now, there is no question that you can cite statistics in Japan. It

ggces back to the fact that things are c ing in Japan, primarily

ause they are becoming industrialized. They, too, are losing that
significant family influence. *

g’Fhere are people who deal with the family, who say that perharfs
the route that we should be going is trying to find some way to ofter
support to the family so that, we can, in fact, go back to some of the
traditions because it was the family that promoted them. :

Schools have not been too sticcessful in substituting that family
influence. Now when you talk about 600 million Americans living
together who are not married, et cetera, you know, you are just
compounding all of these problems.

So, I think the family issue that you talk about in here is one of
the issues that we have to really study. We must try to find some
way to support the idea of stability -and families if, in fact, we are
going to do very mugh about reversing the trend that we see, in my
estimation, in relationship to ethics.

Mr. Frissy. Could I comment on that, Congressman? I would like
to make a couple of comments.

First of all, yesterday I had the privilege of addressing a cogven-
tion down in Williamsburg, Va., on the question of business ethics
and its relationship to less Government and a better America.
1 also have had a chance, more or less on my own time, but being
introduced as a vice president of the bank, to give talks on a
number of occasions to grade schools and . high schools in the
metropolitan area, where my sop is a student, and where the
teachers have asked me to come in and give a talk on business
ethics and its relation to current issues facing the Nation.

I find young people and students very interested yn business
leadership, in what David Rockefeller thinks about ethics, and a lot
of other topics. The teachers that | have talked to, and also the

rincipal at one of the grade schools that my youngster goes to in
ontgomery County, as well as a high school that another one of
my sons attends, would welcome very much the kind of thing that
Mary Arn Kirk was talking about, that is being studied after the

77
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Maryland Legislature passed a bill to implement efforts along the
lines of strengthening ethical activities and curricula in our public
schools.

[ found that the young people are velsfl much interested in asking
questions about what business leaders-think about ethics, and they
are very satisfied when they get a straightfoward answer as to the
leadership that has been given, and what some of our business
leaders do think. - . ‘ '

I might just add that Roscoe Dremmond devoted a column to one
of David I{ockefeller’s recent speeches on ethics, and former Sena-
tor Clifford Hansen put it in the Congressional Record a year or so
ago. In this column, Mr. Rockefeller is quoted as saying what the
four corner stones of our ethics code at the Chase Manhattan Bank
are, and I might just mention what they are because they are only
one sentence eacL.

First—Honesty and candor in all activities;

: Second—lnt?-rity in the use of rate resources;
Third—Avoidance of conflicts of ihterest;
&;)urth-—l"‘aimees in dealings with all.

e have had those principles throughout the history of the bank.
It is only in recent years that~we have formalized them in a code of
ethics which a lot of other companies and trade associations have
been doi :

I think you raise an interesting question, and I think the broader
implication of the question you raise is, what are some in the
private sector, incluging business, doing in the way of speaking out
and offering-leadership in these areas, and being willing to take on
SOll:le of the tough questions that are related to the general field of
ethics. ’

I think the answer is an encouraging large number of them are
starting to speak out and taking an.interest in it. [ think our young
people are very receptive to this. -

Mr. GoopLING. It is interesting that you use David Rockefeller
because, of course, he was Michael Polante's favorite. After he got
finished dissecting him before that college audience, there was not
much left. Poor David, I could only make the comment the far left
says that he is the work of the devil, and the far right says that he
is the devil himself. .

Mr. Frissy. | think he can speak for himself, I thinkj his
- record speaks for itself, but I think oftentimes, p‘ub‘:.il}"ipolicy inithe
Congress, and the majority of the public opinion {s some place
between the far left and the far right. Oftentimes that is where
solution of many of our problems lies.

Mr. GoopwinG. I did not want you to think that those were my
opinions of David Rockefeller. I happen to think that the family has
done very well by the American people. But | was merely giving you
Michael Pdlante’s idea, who writes these textbooks, \:%u goes

’

around s ing to students all over this country. That scareg me to
death. That is the only point that [ am trying to make. It depends
on who presents the material to the young- ears that are sitting
before thém, and how that is presented. There is just no way
administrators can make sure of what is being said in that class-
room at any giveh time.

/
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Mr. Frissy. Of course, there is no way to prevent it in the absence -
of new curriculum or new activities in the ared of ethics. The
teachers, oftentimes, have a considerable latitude now to inject
their own opinions, or say what -they want. D

I think you were out, or at least I am not sure that you were here
when this question was raised a few minutes ago. But I think there
is a difference between teaching abput honesty and ethics in the
context of the GoldengRule, and not lying, not cheating, not steal-
ing, things of that tyge, which I think there is a very wide aﬁree-

“ ment, ranging frem left to right, as to the desirability of the Golden
Rule and its social utilities. ° , .

It is pretty hard to talk about honesty from a left wing or a right
wing, or even middle-of-the road point of view. I think that when
you get into more controversial areas that go be&rond the basics that
we are talking about, then you can have considerable controversy,
and it becomes more subjective and more difficult. :

So I think that there needs to be a distinction between teaching
values and bending the twig, so to speak, in favor of having a reard

"to other people, and telling the truth, basic honesty, and the Albert

‘hweitzer definition, and some of the more controversial areas
that may lie beyopd that. , ’

‘Mr. GOODLING. o comments before | run to vote. No. 1, I have
sat before professors, I guess, fdr 90 credits, and I have a lot of people
who sat 'there with me who were not able to see through what they
were proposing and what they were selling. That can become a very
detrimental thing. ot .

Second, I find it very difficult in the business of education to do
very much in the way ¢f convincing young people that our way, or
oyr proposals, or our~éthics program, or whatever it may be, is
much better, when, in fact, the home situation is such that it is in
total contradiction Okwhat/wathink of in relationship to the Golden
Rule, or the Ten Commandments.«

If we could get everyone fo live by the Ten Commandments and
the Golden Rule, then we legislators could go home and save the
country a heck of a lot of money. We would not need to be here to
legislate. The country would probably be better off, and we would
save a lot of money. _ . _

My only concern in this whole business is that when you get into

. ethics education, who determines what. that is—is it a Michael
Polante?--and who teaches it. :
[ have had 23 years of first hand school experience. I suppose that
is what makes me a litle itchy about turning things of this nature
.  ‘loose in classrooms. ' g
Now, I must run and vote. :
"  Mr. Frissy. Thank you. -
[Recess. | . T
Chairman PPErgInNs. Qur next witness is Ms. Kristine McGough,
columnist for Social Education.
If you will come around, identify yourself and proceed.

N
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STATEMENT OF KRISTINE McGOUGH, COLUMNIST, PARENTS'
PERSPECTIVE _

Ms. McGoucH. My name is Kristine M h. I am a wife,.
mother, and author of a column called “Parent’s Perspective” in
Social Education, the journal for the National Council for the
Social Studies. .

I am a member of the National Committee for Citizens in Educa-
tion, and chairman of a local parents group which seeks to provide
more citizen inpu$ into public educatiofr: I am also a member of the
Maryland Values Education Commission. ) :

At this point, [ would like to depart from my testim to clear
up something. One of the .earlier witnesses said that they were
ﬁ)eaking on behalf of the Maryland Values Education Commission.

ow, at this point, the commission is 24-members large. We have
had two meetings, and have taken votes ing, and have not
discussed this bill. So I warfted to have t clear.

I am appearing today in the unenviable position of seeming to be
anti-citizenship and anti-ethics. ~ 8

My interest in education began five years ago when my child was
involved in a federally funded research project without my consent.
The school’s defense of this introdu me to the concept of the
school as “surrogate parent,” and plunged me into intensive
research.

. Guidelines were eventually passed on the use of school children
as research subjects, but by that peint I had become aware of an
. educational philosophy which dealt with the whole child. As a
January 1969, issue of the. NEA Journal puts it “Schools are
becoming clinics whose purpose iz to provide individualized
psycho-social treatment for the student, thus increasing his value
both-to himself and society.” A

Since those early days, my involvement in education has been
major. [ was a member of a panel which reviewed National Science
Foundation funded curricula, the only lay participant at the
Wingspread conference on textbooks, a participant at the NIE con-
ference on curriculum development, and an HEW meeting with
Assistant Secretary Aaron concerning regulations for the protection
of human subjects. ' A

[ have been a gpeaker at national and state conventions of the
National Council for the Social Studies and training sessions for the
Law Education Project, in addition to sveeaking before parents
g]oups. [ have also been published in the Washington Post andithe

Itimore Sun. '

I bring this to your attention so that you will realize that my
interest in this subject is not merely cursory. '

I think we are all aware of a moral crisis in our society. I think
the question to be raised is, will this bill help the situation?

First of all is the question of definition. Altgough polls seem to
show parents want moral and values education in the schools, my
contacts with parpnts via my column lead me to believe that most
parents think ondf in terms of their own value system being taught.

What does citignship mean? A reading of Building Rationales
for Citizenship' rgveals little agreement among educators on the
subject. Citizenship is a vague term. It ranges from paying one’s
taxes to feeling good about one's self.

‘dames ' Shaver Fd | Hulding Ratimales Citizenship Education  Rulletin 52 NOSS
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" Rationales, in this slim volume, speaks about everything from the

citizen as boy scout to the citizen as political activist. '

" Is Co concerned because students don’t know who their
elected cialsam?[fso,weghmﬂdbethinkinginthemom
specific terms of civics and gamment. My daughter managed to

. graduate from high school year without either subject. -
" The term “ethics” really opens up a can of worms, Webeter's
defines it as a set of moral principles or values. This really becomes
&ite ml‘t:uk{ in a pluralistic society. Even the generall

iden Rule has its problems. What I would not mind ° ing done
unto me”, might be very much resented someone else. .

I see little evidence of a consensus on definitions of values or
what constitutes a moral value. One author* places moral values on
a continuum, ranging from personal preferences to basic values,
with honesty ranked below.cooperation on the scale.

This would likely conflict with the relig::s beliefs of some and
parents would be ing on the school r if it were presented
that way to their child. .

Another author? discusses morality in terms of absolute—God
derived—common—society derivedl—and radical—self-determined.

These questions are being debated at state and local levels now. It
feems premature for the Federal government to get involved in it.
Education is inclined to be a victim of faddism. enever Federal
funds are available, people spring up to spend them, often on
projects which have not been well though-out.

A el report on the National Science Foundation,* unread, 1
fear, by most Congressmen, tells of a curriculum which could lead
students to accept eugenics as a form of population control. This .

should give every citizen cause to be concerned about Federal

funding.
It is important for the Committee to realize that there is already
a great of ethics teaching going on in our schools. Many

districts have incorporated the values clarification approach advo-
cated by Dr. Sidney Simon.

Simon is concerned with the process of valuing rather than the
values themselves. One strategy used is a game in which students,
supposedly in a life and death situation, are forced to eliminate
people based on their usefulness to society. Simon has been criti-
cized by some parents and educators as invading privacy and
fostering ethical relativism.

‘There are parents fighting very hard to get guidelines ensuring
that their children will not be involved in values clarification:
without parental consent. .

“famen P Shaver and William Sw.mng. Facing Value Decimona,«p 24

+ Allmn & Roberta. address delivered Aug 13, 1978 at Macquarie Univermty, Austealia

¢ Panel Evaluatica of 19 Precollege (urriculum [evelopment Progects, flec 8 12 1475, NSF, hrectorste for
Science Education, NS¥ 76- 2%
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Another movement swm the country is Lawrence Kohlberg’s
Moral Education. This is on the theory that people go through
various stages of moral development. Unfortunately, Kohlberg

seems to feel that those who believe in an outside authority, for -

example, God, are at 8, lower stage than his so-called autonomous
Sinceé he feels it is the school’s function to move children through

‘the stages, I feel this conflicts with my parental right to direct the

moral upbringing of my child.

I recently attended the Great Lakes RegioMference on the
Social Studies. ile there, I participated in" three sessions on
i education. One was a fairly cognitive approach
being used in ap elective ethics course in a high school. Its purpose
nts to realize that there are moral dimensions to
issue. :

d was given by a professor who talked about parents

who “brainwashed” their children about religion, and was dis- _
-tressed that the Amish were given the nﬁ.l:st to educate their own

children. I will leave it to you to ju bias. '
A third sesjion involved a Title dﬁ.ﬂ'usion Project called The -

New Model Me. As a parent, it was chilling to hear a educator talk

- about “playing around with values,” “sneaking values into the

curriculum,” and if all else fails, buying books which contain
“dynamite’’ stuff you can use the very next day. .

0 questions were raised about parents’ rights, invasion of pri-
vacy, or possible psychological harm. Much of the focus, instead,
was on how ybu, too, can get hold of Federal funds to implement the

program. : , Co

[ think these three sessions point up the state of values education
today and the reason that mgany parents are concerned. abou
turning this function over to the schools. ’

Edward Zigler, Sterling Professor of Psychology and Director of
the Bush Center of Child Development and Social Policy at Yale
University, in discussing moral training and values clarification,
expressed concerned about parents who surrender their job ‘to
teachers ‘“who will enter this sensitive area armed with
pre-packaged techniques bought in a kit.” %

I feel that e of this bill will further this process and make
us more and mgre, as Christopher Lasch puts it, ‘“the family
besieged."”’ . .

I hope that this brief overview will convince the Committee that

this apparently innocuous bill may have serious repercussions par-

ticularly as it is currently worded. It could well be the carrot that
will cause local jurisdictions to leap into this area before consensus
is reached, and further the current split between’ school and home.

There are many parents in the country who are trying very hard
to raise their children with an ethical sense. We ask that if the
school can do no good, it shoula at least do no harm.

Current attempts of parents to raise their children in their value
system will be in jeopardy if Congress lends moral and financial

support to this movement. I hope the committee will look into the

‘

complexities of the issue before acting.

— « -

CTodav « Child, Iecember (40K

*
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In the interest of time, I have attempted to keep my oral state-
ment brief. H r, I feel it necessary to address.lines 7, 8 and 9
on page 2 of the bill, which say: “The content and nature of such

instruction shall conform to general standards prescribed by such

State agencies.” , _
My dealings in education have convinced me that there is a myth
that if money is appropriated to state or local- governments, the
rograms developed will somehbw reflect the community consensus.
Eenerally. this i8 not the case. Education has become a 1

gen even gefs a nce to react to them.

issue * of"BMiucation Digest, entitled '‘Citizen Participation - in
Schodls,” by Don Davies. It makes the point that even in federally
funded p , which mandate citizen participation, which this
bill makeg/ho provision for, such participation fias been, as Barbara

| Jordan terms it “a network of illusion.”

The schools’ involvement in the area of .ethical values can be
explosive. | was a witness to a heated exchange at the NIE Curricu-
lum Development Conference in November of 1976 between two

(wé!l-k,nown educators, Peter Dow and Denald Barr. me took the

tude that the role of the school was to promofe ut 1ge;

it article on this topic appeared in the April, 1978, -

,.and usually pngla-ama are a fait accompli before the

the other felt there was axjmgan? in presyming to judge Which -,

long-accepted values should be chinged and; that parents. a
1 right to evaluate the’ goodness of potential change.
sothe things that educatjon can do without imtruding on
right to privacy and freedom of :religion? ; .
nly, there should be an re-emphasis of ‘the study of our
ion and the mms on which our’ Nation is founded.
Ang#H community gupport for teachers. who
seffiiandards of behavior in the classroom. ‘g :
BiSeems to me difficult to quarrel with “'I?iou shajt not steal
Johpny's pen¢il.” For neither of these approachds do we require

. Federal legislation or funding. ’

Although the intent of the proponents of this legislation is a good
one, [ feel that this bill will further confuse an already complex
issue. .

Chairman Perxins. Ms. McGough, if I followed you correctly, you
are stating that we are giving the State and local educational
authorities power that they do not now have, and that this author-
ig:y:rightfullz ‘belongs to the parents and not to the schools, Am I
torrect in that assumption? .

Ms. McGouch. Not really. The school system does have.a role in’

citizenship. [ think some of the other witnesses have made the pojnt
that in the old days we did teach citizenship in our school systems.

Now, what I am concerned about is the fact that som¢ of the
things that are occurring under the guise of citizeryhip ucation
today are really abuses.

Chairman Pgrkins. How do you feel they may be ab

Ms. McGouach. Well, it currently is being abused. For
mg' child, under the guise of ethics, was involved in ctivity in
which they paired children of differdnt religh afths and had

. them discuss their religious hangups, and_ that was a quote from the

teacher’s guide and the material.

t
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They -justify lifeboat games, survival games where people are
tossed out of the lifeboat under the guise of y education and

4pmoral training.

“

Many of the things which I write about in my column, and I will
be very glad to give the material to the committee, if they would
like, are coging in under the guise of “we are just teaching them to
be good citizens, to learn to tBink for themselves.” .

I think one of the previous witnesses said something about “help
people to find their own values system.” This is being misinter-
preted, I think, on the local level. - ‘ L :

Chatriaan Pexflins. Mr. Goodling. S

Mr. GOODLING. ink there are two points that you raise in your
testimony that, of §ourse, are concerns of mine. You talked, first'of -
all, about who getefmines what citizenship is, and then the differ-
ent definitions of citizenship. I find that even more of a problem
when you define what ethics means*and what ethics, is.

rding the second part of your testimony on e 51 have to
say that what you are saying here is true. I think of the business of
teaching reading without referring to phonics at all, an era we went
through in education which was destructive in some cases, would
not have happened had there not been the carrot from the Federal
government. - :

I also think of modern math, whatever that may mean. It was
taught to youngsters who knew pot what it was, nts who did
no{ understand it, and in’ many instances\by teachers who really
were not properly trained to teach the program. Again, that was
another federally funded carrot that was tossed out, neither of

"which would have come about, I don’t believe, without some Federal

funding. T N \

So I must admit that on two areas of your testimony, there is no
question shat you raise some very valid concerns. I would ask you
one question. v,

Everyone who is here today testifying has a real concern about
what has happened in our country in relationship to citizenship, in
relationship to ethics. What do you suggest that we, as a Federal

" “\Government, do, if anything, to try to right what I think we all

hgree are serious grob in our present way of-life dealing with
respect to citizenship, ethics, family relationships, and so forth.

Ms. McGoucH. | am not applying for a grant, so I don’t have any
quick and easy answers to'tf\at. I would like to'comment on what
{ou said about somehow supporting the family structure. But again

don’t know whether that is something the Federal government has
to do.

For example, if at the present time my child goes to school, |
happen to come from a religious framework, when we talk- about
ethics, I think m terms of moral values. When [ think of moral
values, | come from a God given set of values. Other people, and we -
arda pluralistic society, come from a different base. As a result, |
hal'p\&[z_g’ teach my children that there is such a thing as subjective
moralily. There are certain things that are right, and certain things
that are wrong. .

Quite frankly, I think that many of the things that are currently
going on jn the schoads under the guise of ethics educafion are

'

[}

Ny



e

81
{
actually fostering the idea to the kids that there is no et of moral
absolutes. . '
. When I attended that conference in Chicago of social studies
educators, and the one man who-obviously had an anti-religious
bias, and was trying to.push his program, it was one of the few
times I did see the educators up in arms, and there was a battle
royal over the fact _between"t who came from a religious base,
whatever religion it was, and those who came frem no religious
Many of the current techniques are actually forcing the kids to
question what is going ony
" I mentioned the question about rules of behavior, I find very little
support for «a classroom teacher who really tries discipline
st.mrgnts. I find administrators do not support them. So, I'think that
we, as a society, should start doing that. . .

I think, for example, drugs, so many of the problems in the
schools now are drug related, and yet we have gone through
program after program of drug education. I believe the Federal

vernment alsp got involved in that for a while, and there were ‘.
gnate hearings on it. None of those programs have gproven
effective. ' ‘

My husband works with drug addicts, so far we do not have an
efféctive p . What has been effective are school systems
‘which have “cracked down" on drugs with firm disciplinary proce-
dures. Again, that is not something that the Federal government
has to get involved in. ' e

Mr. pLING. I have said over and over again, I have real
problems ‘with' our involvement, simply because of the several
things that you have mentioned irt your testimofy. It is difficult for
me to think of all of the teachers that I have either supervised or
worked with, or taught with, and then think of them teaching
' ethics or moral values. [ would think that they would be in hot
water every day, because I don’'t see how you could teach what you
yourself did not think and believe. I am sure that in any of these
instances that is exactly what they would have to do because they
would be presented with a program that would be to teach.

Ms. M vcH. When they give the horrendous statistics of how
many_people are living together without benefit of marriage, how
many people are drug gbusers. Then to say, let’s have the school
system do somethinﬁ about this horrendous mess. It is sad to say
"that very many of these people are some of the people who are in
the schogls themsélves. '

I mean my children, and [ think everyone who has teenage
children can tell you which teacher is co-habitating with which
other teacher, and which teacher is into pot, and which one isn’t. 1,
quife frankly, am not ready to turn this over to the séhools.
*My concern is, basically, that it is going on already. We are
fiihtin it. There is a county in Maryland, not mine unfortunately,
which has tried to put restrictions on this type of thing, at least
with the idea of parental consent which is my concern.

I just feel like, my goodness, I am putting my finger in dikes.
Suddenly this wonderful bill is going to come out with the moral

. power of the Congress behind it, and there we are going to be again.

-
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Mr. GoobLiNG. Let me say, Mr. Chairmgn, that we hsve to do
something about saving the ily in this country. I think that this
is our onl hope.butlamnotsurewl.uthq‘rwecqnle?atethator :

not. We have got to work in that on.,
. ChmrmanPnnN&Thnnkyouve -much, Mr. Goodling.

the committee adjourns subject to of the Chair. .
. " [Whereupon, at 11:25 a.m., the i

to call of the Chair.] ‘
[Additiofnal material submitted for the meord~fou£?;1

. .
e -~
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STATEMENT OW %.K. 11}
Sy Raymend Mathes, Directes, \hnl’nn Ethical Actiom Office,
amer Lo Echicsl Union

the Ameriosn Ethical OUolon s « religious federation of the sthical culturs
sacioties in che United States. Ethice le ceatral to ow ullglmr\tlll(‘
a8 it l¢ to mest ethers. Thst poctioa eof N.R. 12} vaich colle fsx fuading
the teaching of sthice in the public schoole therefoce reises fundameatsl
questiona of seperaclon of chaxch end etste vader the Coastitotlon.

*

e canfot sea how & etste sgency could prescribe stendards for the costenmt
ond nature of such othical (metruction thet would be scceptetie teo pereons
of oif rgjiglous dellefs, and thet would net to some degree amount to o
caschl l“g(!‘. -

Waile we share Repraseatstive Bemmett’'s deelrs to sse understending of *

sthical grinciples widely tbculcated, we ballove that should be done

in the howe, fn religleus orgeptzstions, or other appropriote places. \
The pubilc school s net sn sppropeiste place for thie activicy.

. i therefors oppose H.R. 113 loeofer se it would fund the teaching of
sthice. .
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Chairmmn .

o d of EL Te dacy s
and Vocstional Blucetion .
Aucatice and Labor Cdamittes
g.8. gouse of Represeatatives \
¥ashingtom, 0.C. 20815

Dedr ®r. Chairmen: ¥ ’ .

It 18 cur snderstanding that the record ia still opan for the submission *
nn-lclndt-u-wnll. xn..uu to . provide federal grants to
asaint al Yy and 1s to carry o0 programs o teach
the Flmlpl. nl sltizsaship n-ﬂ sthics. On bebalf of the Natiomal
Ausocistion of Evangellcals (MAR), we would like to edmit the following
conmants . .
. ‘ 4 .
The AT {8 8 woluntary nunnnp of mue‘l denominations, charches,
. organisations and intividaoals, providing 8 cooperative witness
outreach for 1.3 million Christifns, It was founded in 1942
and rapressnts 1} coeplete demcminations plue individeal Charches from st
lasat 33 other groups. hmlmlnﬂ—*" in of 10
mil}lfon people.

~
On April R4, 1979 #re. Kristine NcGough, 6157 Steven’s Foreat Road,
Columbis, Maryland 20144 mtod her testimomy regarding K.R®. 1231,

g, MoQough ie » wife, moth hor of & col called “Farent‘s
Parapactive” uw_m, the )ml for the Amtional Council

for the Soclal Studies, She Ls & mesber of the National Committed

for Citizens in BSucation amd chairman of » local persats’ groip seeking
to provide more citisen inpwt public sduoaticm. She (s aleo & ~
mmmbar of the Naryiend Values lan Commisweion.

in our opinien, Nrs. Ag ted the hest case agsicet N.R. 12}
and bas clearly demonatratad \Qy it 1s ilneppropriats and would probadly
te ineffactive. This, me you know, she 4id reluctantly Mem dM
ot waot to appear to be anti-citissasbip o anti-ethice.

kind of rejuctence, we munt alsc oppose the of n.l. u;. m
though |’a could support its t&!ectim, we bellove there s a batter -ny

to attain them, J o,




M. Carl Parkins - 2 ‘ Yy 7. 1979

Mmm educetion can do without intruding on people’s

right to privicy fregiom of religion. There should be a reenphasis
onthstndy of Constitution and the principles on which ocur nation
is founded, inc the councept of popular soversignty and limited

government.

Rogretfully, all too wmany studeats graduate from high school with little
or no knowledge about the original concept of fedexalism.. We need -
stronger and broadex support for teachers who set standards of behaviox
and conduct in the -classroom. As Mrs. NoQough dtated, it is aiffioult
to quairel with "Thou shalt not steal Johnny's pancil.” We believe that
mmmmumm«m«mnmmmmn
mnuthmttmrdmimo:m

m,xmmuumwm.mofm;nmm

‘s tutxhn_mr.
3 } Sincerely,
. iate Dlractbr-
FR:ah e
Enclosure ‘ foa .

cct  ‘The Homorsble Willism F. Goodling
.Ranking Ninority Member

N

.
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) ‘ 1930 River Road
Jacksomﬂle, ﬂaﬂh

32207
May 14, 1979

“~ .

Honorable Carl D. Perkins, M. C. - : - :
U.S. House of Representatives . ' .
Committee on Education and Labor - -, R
Subcosmitte on Elementary, Secondary '

and Yocational Education :
Room B-346C Rayburn House Office Building - _
Washington, D.C. 20515 . )

Dear Congressman Perkins: Lo -

l . -~ ' .
_ . In compliance with your letter of May 2, 1979, my statement is
as follows: "

It is my mderstmdh? that my good friend, The Honorable Charles
£. Bennett,. has introduced a bill that will encourage the teaching of .
citizenship and ethics in our public schools. [ believe these subjects are
being taught in our public schools, a 1ittle more encouragement in this
areagwon’t hurt. .

However, if you expect this effort to weverse the rising rate of

Juvenile Crime, then I believe you'll be disappointed. If you are alarmed

and concerned over the kind of citizen our cylture.is productng and wish to
. reduce the number of culls, then we should consider the kind of seeds we

. dre sowing through -.our ‘excellent educatioral system. . If we are to reap a

better American Citizen, we have to sow better seeds. If we would like to

produce dore poeple 1ike George Washington, Abraham Lincoln, Thomas Jeffer-
son, Sgt. Alvin York, or 1ike my Mother, Rachel, one of the finest cooks

the world has ever known, then the same seeds that was sowl in their lHives

must be sown in ours and in the 1ives of our nation's children. Of cdurse,
unique And various circumstances influenced and molded the lives of the

. best our culture has produced, but each one I've mentioned had the qne and

same supresme model ‘and example, Jesus Christ, and His teachings.

» In addition to giving encouragement and support to Mr. Bennett's
b111, T would.like to recommend that specific legislation also be made to
encourage and support the objective teaching of Jesus Christ and His values
» within the guidelines set by the Supreme Court in our public schools. In
due ‘time, we shall seg an fncrease in the number and an improvement in the
) 'qm]ﬂity of good American citizens and a marked decrease in the numbdr of
culls.

Jesus Christ and Hi's values are taught in both the 01d and New
Testament Scriptures. Unless the legislation you agree upon states clearly
and specifically that the teaching of the 01d and New Testament Scriptures
be taught as re?red subjects, by qualified and approved- teachers and
within the guideYines set by the U.S. Supreme Court in eur public schools,
we shall not get the results we desire and hope for, which is an 'increase
in the numbr of good and profitable citizens and a decrease in the number of




Honorshle Carl D. Perkins, N.C.
May 14, 1979 N, .
Page .Tm-/' - . S

,«—\\_J
'cul}'s‘. .
‘m ) Let me.share with you & quotatfon from Galatians 6:7 (The Living
8ible): . . . o .o L

- ‘ “"Don't be misled; remember that you can't
' ‘ ignore God and get away with it: A men - )
will always reap just the kind of crop he sows
. Ty -

r
-

. Kindest regards.. o NS

§ o ‘ | “Stncerely yours,
' - . " Gabriel Abdulah - -
. < ] . 4
' "GA/or ) H
e ’ ot //
‘ -
) i ‘
‘ N s . “- .
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. | May 9, 1979
The Honorzble Chairmen . ‘
Subcammittee °
Elementary, Second:t.ry nd Vocat1onal Fducation
Rqom B-346¢

Rayburn Bxlldxng
deshington, D.C b0515

£

Deiir Sir:

Jogle Citizenshio ought to belong in the
ementdry ‘nd secondery nablic school

orogram, Etaics, which is the core of -

religion .should hzve no nl-ce therein, and -

taerafore I strenuously nrotest
H)\R. 123 . |

~ which 15 & “rndora box, onened uv brings the ~
controversial "Sen:ration of Church <nd State"

7% ghe fore. .

"Sin®derelv

) ff 'f;ibe»ann&; .

Klur, 3. Rrunner
689 Colurbns Avenue
New Yo k, N.Y. 12025 -

| oy



~ . 89

P. 0. Box 2131 |, _ ‘
, 80. Hackensack, N. J. 07606 . v

\

Chairman
Elementary, Secondary and
Vocational Bducation '°
1 © - Subcommittee, Room B-346c
.Rayburn Building )
Washington, D. C. 20515 ‘ .0

‘Dear - Sir:

e I am writing to state my opposition to H.R.

123 which vould provide grants to assis£ elementary .and

secondary schools to Carry on prngrams to teach the
principles of citizenship and ethics. ', ‘_‘

. - I do not fpel that it should be necessary

_ for the dongness to.appropiiate money for such programs.

" I recall when I was in~school (1936-1945) that principles
and ethics Qeré;incnrpo;ated in our daily couxges. If a
teacher is not capable of incorporating these 2 basics

‘

‘in the daily teachinq réutine, then that person<dces not . T

qualify tp be a teacher in my opinion:
. ' 1f the Congrels has any extra mohey which it o
. doesn't know what to do with, ma y I suggest additional
allocations to Solar EBnergy research and tax incentives

]

+ for egperimentatlon.

»

. .
Thapk you for your consideration.

¢




